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20 to 23:

WEDNESDAY MORNING SEBSION
March 27, 1946
The meeting reconvened at nine-thirty-five o'clock,
Mr, William D, Mitchell, Chairman. preslding.
| THE CHAIRMAN: We are on Rule 56, and we are up to
56{(c). I have a little note in the margin that I made some

weeks or months ago. It is a query on our new matter in lines

HA summery Jjudgment, interlocutory in character, may
be rendered on the issue of liability alone although there 1lg a
genuine 1ssue as to the amount of damages."

The question I raise is this, T am wondering if by
necessary implication we are tampering with the special statute
in patent caseg that says 1t is not interlécutory, that it 1is
an appealable order. How about 1t? Do you think there is any
implied conflict there, or 1s it Just permissive?

DEAN MORGAﬁ: You called it a partial summary Judgmert
before, didn't you?‘

JUDGE CLARK: I supposed from the nature of those
statutes on patent»accountiﬁg——

| .THE CHAIRMAN [Interposingl: That 1t was interlocu-
tory, bub appealable.

JUDGE CLARK: Yes. That is the way we have always
talked about it in the cases. Those were exceptiohal cases

where the interlocutory orders were ap?ealable. Isn't that so?
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‘anything else that anybody has?

conclusion after considerable discussion was to put 1t in (e).

PROFESSOR MOORE: That is so. ‘
THE CHATRMAN: I see. The fact that it i1s lnterlocu-
tory does not mean that 1t is not appealable 1f there is a
statute to that effect.
' DEAN MORGAN: Anything that was interlocutory was not
appealable at common law.

THE CHAIRMAN: I withdraw my objection. Is there

JUDGE CLARK: The Chicago Bar Association dld ralse a
questlon about those terms. ‘

THE CHAIRMAN: 1Is it in your comment?

JUDGE CLARK: It 1s in the supplementary statement on
page 27. Firet, they want to put the matter as o lliability
in subdivision {(d) instead of (ec). We spent qulte a llttle

time on whether it would be in {(e¢) or (d), and our previous

THE CHAIRMAN: We had 1t in (e¢) before, and this is
Just a revision or restatement in better'shape.

JUDGE CLARK: Yes. We kept it in {(c¢). Then you willl
see in the next paragreph that they raise a question about the
use of the worde "summary Judgment". They say that " summary
judgment" is something of a misnomer. We say, "A summary
Judgment, interlocutory ln character, may be rendered", and so

forth.
THE CHAIRMAN: That ig all right, ilsn't 137
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fied" referred 'to.

JUDGE CLARK: I should think so.

THE CHAIRMAN: Has anybody any further qﬁestion?

MR. DODGE: I would like to ralse one minor point on
line 11, "before the time specified for the hearing." I have
found‘that ordinarily these motions are filled, and nobody under-
takes to speclfy in the motion when the hearing ls to be. You
have to get the court to fix the time. I wondered what "apeci-

THE CHAIRMAN: Normally, it means that ybur notlce
must specify the time and place of hearing, but 1f local prac-
tice doesn't allow you to do that and the court sets 1t down,
this would simply mean that the date of hearing had to be set
10 days after the service, and work backwardé.

MR, DODGE: Yes. It isn't necessary, and it certain-
ly isn't the practlce with us, to specify anything about the
time of hearing in the motion for summary judgment.

DEAN MORGAN: You do i1t in your notlce of motion?

SENATOR PEPPER: We really have lnverted the thought.
The idea is that the hearing should be at least 10 days after
the motion.

THE CHAIRMAN: You can say "fixed" instead of "specl-
fied", and that will do 1%. ’ ' |

JUDGE DOBIE: Those notices usually say, "Take
notice that in the district court at ten a.m., February 21, or

as soon thereafter as can be heard, I shall make such-and-such
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a motion." , _
4JMR. DODGE: The motion for summary Judgment, which
ordinarily takes time, can't be dealt with llike an ordinary

motion. 1 ha{e never geen any time mentloned in one. It is

at least 10 days before the time which may be fixed for the

STANDARD BUILDING
CLEVELAND

hearing, something like that.
’ THE CHAIRMAN: That leaves it to fit either case. If
it is fixed in the notice, it 1s all right, and 1f it is fixed

5) MADISON AVE.
NEW YORK

by the court, he has to fix it 10 days after service. The

fact 1s that there are more jurisdictlons in which the notlce

specilfies time than there are Jurisdictions 1in which 1t does
not.  All over the country you have certain days set aslide for
what they call speclal terms or motion days, and when a party
makes a motlon, he names the particular motion day that he 1s
going to have his hearing, and 1t goes down on the calendar.

MR. DODGE: It is all right with ordinary motlons,

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, INc.
LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS + GENERAL REPORTING

which with us is every Monday, but they won't take a motion
1ike this on an ordinary motion day. o

THE CHAIRMAN: How did you word 1t?

DEAN MORGAN: "fixed for the hearing.”

THE CHAIRMAN: Is that all right, Charlie?

JUDGE CLARK: I should think so.

THE CHAIRMAN: ‘"specified” indicates that 1t must be

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.,
CHICAGO,

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.
WASHINGTON

specified in the notice. What do our rules say about notice
of motion? Where is that?
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JUDGE CLARK: That is Rule 6(d), isn't 1t?

THE CHAIRMAN: We use the same expression there, "A
written motion ... and notlce of the hearing thereof [ that is
notice of the date of the hearingl shall be served not later
than 5 days before the>time 3pecified". So, our motion rule
éontemplates that the normsal practice ls for the meving party
to specify the particular motlon day it is going to be heard.
I don't see any reason that we should not change this rule if
we want to. Unless there 1s some disagreement, the word
“specified“ in line 11 of Rule 56(c) is stricken, and in place
thereof the word "fixed" is inserted.

Is there anything further on (c¢)?

JUDGE CLARK: No, I think not.

T™E CHAIRMAN: Is there anything on 57, Charlie?

JUDGE CLARK: No.

 THE CHAIRMAN: Nobody has anything on 57. All right,
we are up to H&.
JUDGE CLARK: I have some comments. The first ls a

Pennsylvania case which follows the rule, and there is a

second which is rather interesting to us lecally. The Southern|

Distriet of New York, which haed rather dissented from the rule,
has now rather accepted i1t. They have modified thelr local
rules and are now following this. They have a new.clerk there,
and one of the first things they did was to follow this. I
don't think there is anything to that except to comment on 1t.
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THE GHAIRMAN:‘ You mean the rule about- the entry of
Judgment not being delayed for taxation of costg?

JUDGE CLARK: Yes. They follow that now completely.

THE CHAIRMAN: °If there is no criticism of 58, if we
thlnkithere’is nothing brought up, and no member of the Commit -
tee wants to 6hange 1t, we will pass on to 59.

JUDGE CLARK: On 59, we have Armstrong's suggestlon
agailn as to time. We collected statutes under the other rule,
Rule 50, éhowing that 10 days was not én unusual time, and 1t
is an old, settled time in the federal practice. I think 1t
should not be changed. I take it that is what we have declded
so far. '

THE CHAIRMAN: You can make a motlon then, 1If you
need some more affidavits, records, and whatnot, to get that
extended. Has anybody any suggestion on 597

DEAN MORGAN: What is 59(e)}? What is the Los Angeles
Bar Association driving at? I couldn't quite see. They say
that 62(b) should include a reference to 59(a).

PROFESSCR MOORE: I belleve 59(e) i1s that they mean.
I think their point ls well taken there. '

JUDGE CLARK: You are dealing with the Associ§t;on of
the Bar, aren't you?

THE CHAIRMAN: I don't understand what you are refer-
ring to. My notes doh‘t show any Los Angeles kilck about 59.

| DEAN MORGAN: I guess it is the New York Bar that is
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| the t0p of page 75.

talking about this.
JUDGE DOBIE: Page 75.
JUDGE CLARK: It is the Assoclation of the Bar.
THE CHATRMAN: Yes. There is a Los Angeles matter at

JUDGE CLARK: That i1g just about time. That isn't
the one he is talking aboutb. .

THE CHAIRMAN: They want us to state on what grounds
you can alter or amend judgments. Ign't that 1t7
' JUDGE CLARK: The following language ls suggested:

“(95 Motlon to alter or amend a Judgﬁent: Except as
provided in Rule 50(b) a motion to alter or amend a judgment
may be made within 10 days after the entry of the Judgment."

They say, "Reference to Rule 59(a) should also be in-
cluded in Rule 62(b) as 1t has been in the proposed amendment
to Rule 73(a)."

What do you think? You said you thought they had a
point hers.
| PROFESSOR MOORE: That 62(Db) includé a reference to
59(e).

DEAN MORGAN: I think that is right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Haven't they made the point, too, that
in Rule 50(b) we say that a motion for judgment notwlthstandling
the verdiet, vacating the judgment, must be made within 10
days after the reception of the verdict, and then we have a
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general provision in 59(e) that a motlon to alter or amend the
Judgment shall be served not later than 10 days afﬁer the entry
of the Judgment. There seems to be one motion naede 10 days
after verdlct and another made 10 days after entry, and they
think‘the one collides with the other. Of course, it 1s
obvious that we don't conslder that'59(e) includes a motlon for
Judgment notwilthstanding the verdlet, but it certainly does
alter the judgment if 1t is successful. They want to clear
that up. They want the rule to read:

"Pxcept as provided in Rule 50(b) a motlon to alter
or amend-a’jﬁdgment may be made within 10 days after the entry
of the Jjudgment.®

Then they make the polint about the reference to Rule
59(a), that Rule 59(a) should also be included in Rule 62(b).

What about that?

JUDGE CLARK: Do you think that we should say, "Excep}

as to 50(b)"?

PROFESSOR MOORE: I suppose So.

THE CHAIRMAN: Both of them are motions to alter a
Judgment. There is no getting away from that. They seem to be
conflicting, one 10 days after judgment and the other 10 days
after verdict. Presumably, the Jjudgment 1é entered slmul taneou
1y with the verdict, but 1t may not be.

JUDGE CLARK: I should think, then, that i1t should be

included.

L~
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THE CHAIRMAN: You think that their suggestlon to in-
gsert in subdivision (e) of Rule 59 the phrase, "Except as pro-
vided in Rule 50(b)", should be adopted?

JUDGE CLARK: I should think so.

THE CHAIRMAN: + If there is no objJection, we will
agree to that. What is their other point, the reference to
59(a)t |
_ ’ JUDGE CLARK: Yes, that that should be added in Rule
62(b). |

 SENATOR PEPPER: May I get in on this secref proceed-
ing over there? Where are we now?

THE CHATIRMAN: If you will turn to page 75 of the
Reporter's original notes, we are considering Rule 59, Have yo
got that? | '
| SENATOR PEPPER: Yes.

THE GHATRMAN: You will fimd there that the Assocla-
tion of the Bar of New York has made some suggestions. The
suggestions are at the bottom of page 75. We have accepted
the first one as to (e), Motion to alter or amend & judgment,
by inserting "Except as provided in Rule 50(b)"..

MR. LEMANN: Does Rule 50(b) now préﬁide for altering
or amending aVJudgmenﬁ?" Is that what you mean By altering or
amending? | ‘ |

THE CHAIRMAN: That 1s the point. I don't think We
do. The Bar Assoclation says that the two butt each other

} =
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THE CHAIRMAN: You think that their suggestlon to in-
sert in subdivision (e) of Rule 59 the phrase, “Exéept ag pro-
vided in Rule 50(b)", should be adopted?

JUDGE CLARK: I should think so.

PHE CHAIRMAN: » If there is no obJection, we willl
agree to that. What is thelr other point, the reference %o
59(a)t |
‘ ’ JUDGE CLARK: Yes, that that should be added in Rule
62(p). o |

~ SENATOR PEPPER: May I get in on this secret proceed-
ing over there? Where are we now?

THE CHATIRMAN: If you will surn to page 75 Of the
Reporter's original notes, we are considering Rule 5J. Have yo
got that? ‘ |

SENATOR PEPPER: Yes.
THE CHATRMAN: You will find there that the Assocla-

tion of the Bar of New York has made some suggestlons. The
suggestions are at the bottom of page 75. We have accepted
the first one as to (e), Motion to alter or amend a Judgment,

by inserting "Except as provided in Rule 50(b)".

MR. LEMANN: Does Rule 50(b) now préﬁide for altering

or amending a Judgmenf?" Ig that what you mean By altering or

amending?
THEY CHAIRMAN: That is the point. I don't think We

do. The Bar Assoclation says that the two butt each other

} =3
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$rying to cateh up with this a little bit, I heard the Report-

N

becsuse both of them involve altering or smendlng the Judgment,

MR, LEMANN: T would not have tirought so. 1 was

ar say there was no objlectlon, so the Chalrman said, FALL ripght
we éill do 41t," but I wonder 1f the Reporter 1s right, or if
his assoclate, Professor Moore, 1s right that there is no
abjection., I think 1t ie more confusing. That would be my
reaction., I would never think of 50(b) as altering or amen@lng
a Judement,

DEAN MORGAN: Neither would I.

JUDGE DOBIE: I don't belleve that ordinarily,
General, a lawyer would think of an n.o.v. motlon as belng one
to alier or amand a Judgment. Of courge, In the technical
sense, altering usually means thalt you delete something and oul;
something else on there, but 1t might be confusling.

| THE CHATRMAN: I think you are right. You have %0

aasume that a motion Lo alter or amend a jJudgmeni ls not a
motion to invert 1t or render Judgmeni for the other pariy.
That isn't altering or amending.

MR, LEMANN: You certalnly aren't altering or amend-
ing 1%,

THE CHAIRMAN: You are vacating 1it,

JUDGE DOBIE: You are making it the opposglte,

o

MR, LEMANH:  If My, Moore thinks the opposite, I

wonld like to hear from him.
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SMNATOR PREPPER:  Isn't 1t Jjust a questlon of words?
After all, when under 50(b) you move firet to have a verdiet
set aside and then to have a Judgment entersd 1n accordance

with the motlon, the net result, whether you call 1t substlitu-

tion or whatnot, is really an amendment by way of substltute,
1)

and I suppose that is what is in their minds,
THE CHAIRMAN: The note says that "This subdivision
has been added to care for a slituatlon such as that arising in

Bogy v. Mutual Life Ins, Co, of New York." Tell me what arose

there. The note may make it suffliclently clear.

DEAN MORGAN: That was a case where the court set
aside the Judgment Just for the purpose of allowing the time
for appeal, wasn't 1t7

PROPESSOR MOORE: Nde

THE CHATRMAN: No. That was a case in the Distriot
of Gelumﬁia.

MR, LEMANN: I also wondered, Mr. Chalrman, about
the purpose of that clause, "Rule 77(d) poverns notice.® That
1s contalned in the note that you Just reférreﬂ to, I didn't
sge anything about notiee in 77(d).

JUDGE CLARK: What is that, llonte?

MR, LEMANN: T Waé a 1ittle confused by what you
meaﬁt by the second sentencee of your note under subdivision (e

on page H9. You say, "Rule 77{d) governs notice.® I sald to

nysell, "What about notice? Notice about what? There 1z no .

3

i
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giving of notice by the clerk.

word there about notice.®

JUDGE CLARK:  Mayoe that was inadequate. It wag the

THE CHAIRKAN: That refers to the notice of the fact
of entry of the Judgment.

JUDGE CLARK: Yes.

4

MR, LEMANN: I think the sentence ought to be expand
ed.

THE CHAIRMAN: You can say, "Rule 77(d) governs
notice of the fact of entry of the judgmeni."

JUDGE CLARK: We will make a note of that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Have we found out what the ruciion

was in the Boaz case?

PROFESSOR MCORRm: Yes. The trial court first allowefl

the plaintiff to dismiss without prejudice. Subsequently, it
get agidé the voluntary dismissal and ordered & dismissszl with
orejudice.
THE CHAIRMAN: What wag the question? Was it g
motion having been served within 10 days after the entry?
PROFESSOR MOORE: No, sir, but we didn't think that

our rules had any provision, unless you had something like (e),

- %0 allow a court to do what the court had done in the Boaz casgq.

THE CHAIRMAN: @h) e wanted to prescribe a prac-
tice and limit the time. Is that 1t7
PROFESSOR MOORE:  Yes. In this case they relled
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throughout the term.

upon the inherent power of the court to correct his error

THE CHAIRMAN: I ses.
DEAN MORGAN: Oh, yes. I remember that now.
 JUDGE CLARK: One of the counsel 1n the case wrote
to us, and then it came up in our Committee sesslon here snd we
drafted thls provision,

THE CHAIRMAN: That elearly shows it was not a
vacation that we were talking about, but an alteration, with
the judgment‘running gtill 1n/favor of the same party, with
additional rlghts attached to it. What had been done, Monte,
in the Boaz case was to alter a Judgment in favor of the party;
1t left 1t in favor of that party, but 1t made the judgment
with prejudice instead of a Judgment without. That 1s a plain
alﬁeration, and not a vacatlion,

| MR, LEMANN: That 1s right.

TR CHATRMAN: That leaves us wlth the question
whether there is=aﬁy need of amending subdlvision (e) in ths
1ight of the note. The note would satisfy the court of what
we had 1In mind.

MR, LEMANY: TIf you put the "except' clause in that
the lew Idrk Association wants, I think it is confusing and not
helpful, becsuse 1t muddles my thinking to think of an n.o.v.
Judrment as an alteration or amendment of a Judgment.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. You agree, then, that we will
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2

roconsider the amendment that we just agreed to. Now what 1

3

f

your pleasure?

MR, LEMANN: Leave 1t as 1t is, I would say.

JUDGE DOBIZ: I don't fthink there 1s any confusion
there, Of course, it 1s a little technlicnl in a way. <You say
that that alters the Judgment without prejudice. What you do
is feally seratch out three letters, but you change 1% qultse
materially from without prejudice to with prejudice.

THE CHAIRMAN: I would say that we should let 1t
stand és 1t 1s and enlarge the note.

JUDGE DOBIE: I thiﬂk,that wonld take ecare of 1%,

THE CHAIRMAN: Enlarge the note by saying that thie
subdivision has been added to cave for a situatlon such as thai

£

arising in Boaz v, Mutual Life, that 1t relates only to alfer-

ations or amendments, and not‘to vacations or reversals,

JUDGE DORIE: I think that would take care of 1t,

MR, DODGEZ: You mean it shall not operate to extend
the time under Rule 50. Ordinarily, the Judgment would be en-
tered imuediately upon finding of the verdict. It would bs a
rare case where the court ordered the Judgment not to be
entered forthwith, whlch 1s the only case where thls might be
claimed to extend the Time.

THE GHAIRMAN: Thet ie right,

JUDGE CLARK: I think we might expand the wording

s 1ittle with reference to Boaz to say at least that 1t has
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been added To make clear that the court possesses the power
asserted in the Boaz case. In the Boaz case there was a dis-
sent by Judge Johngen., Two nmembers of the court took the vosl-
tion that they had poweﬁ‘te recapture the Judgment. This 1s
Qhat Judge Johnsen ssld in dissenting:

*But under the rules as they stand, I do not bellevs
that the court can in such a situétion reach out and automat’ -
ally recapture its hold upon the proceedings which the uncondi-
tional termination of the trial and the dlscharge of the jury
without any reservation at the time seem to me fto have wiped
out and to which the order granting leave to dismiss is wholly
inconsanguineous,?

THR CHAIRMAN: Are you satisfied to leave (e) as we
have 1t and to enlarge the note on the Boaz case to show exact-
1y why we pubt that clause in? Monte, is that all right?

MR, LIMANN: Yes. I want to come back to my refer-
ence to Rule 77(d), but that 1s separate,

THE CHAIRMANW: Yes. Then, it ig agreed that sub-
divislon {e) of Rule 59 as written stands, but the note of
explanation will be enlarged.

| MR, LEMANN: I want to ask about expanding that
note, that reference to governling notice. Rule 77(d) is notice
of a judgment, partlcularly for the purpose of appeal, lsn't
’it?

TUR CHAIRMAM: I don't %¥now why we mentloned 77(d)
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21 all,

MR, LEMANN: That is what I am agking, why 1% 1s
mantioned hers épecially. It confused me. I thought it might
ne mentioned in many other places as well as here,

JUDGE CLARK: I am afrald I can't answer this. Do
you remenbey why we put it in theve?

THE CHAIRMAN: It infers that some notice of entry
has to be made before you are bound. We are rather shylng
away from that. I think we ought te strike out the phrase,
fRule 77({a) governs notice."

JUDCH DORIE: I don't think it has any place there,
T would strike it out. I think you make too many referenceg,
and their correlation will confuse, unless the Reporter finds
gome reason for it. !

SENATOR PEPPER: Mr. Chalrman, it seems to me the
Reporterts suggestion ought to be acted upon. If it ig acted
upon, 1t meets the difficulty suggested by the New York Bar
Asseciatloﬁg namely, that the reference to the Boaz case should
enntain a statement that thls subdivislon has been added not
merely Lo take care of a'situatioﬁ such as that erising, but
Lo make clesar that the court hasg the power which itVEXEPGiSed
in the Boaz case, because there we have a reasonsd discussion,
ﬁlth an intelllgent dlssent. The New York Bar Associsation
gays'thgt if we leave {(e) in the shape in which our italics

leave 15, then it may stlill be argued'thaﬁ the only amendmants
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vernitted are those speciflcally provided for in the rules,

and this one lsn't specifically provided for. Isn't there

something in that, Mr, Reporter?

JUDGE CLARK: Yes, I think it 1s cuite so. T am
only wondering a little about This: Haven't we in any event
recognlzed and may there not be a fairly extensive power? Ye
speak of it as though 1%t were a limited power, and the Assocla
tion of the Bar does Lere. However, aren't we validabtlng or
okaying the action of the court, and if we say it 1s only in
a limlted situation, yet it hes to pe a general one to operatie
in a Limited situatlon.

THE CHAIRMAN: The Senator's point about the note
and the reference to the Boaz case was that 1t ought to be
clear that we are not creating the power but are making 1%
plain that 1t always existed.

 JUDGE OLARK: That 1s all vight. Perhape I an
adding something which 48 a 1llttle bit extraneous, but I am
adding that the power which has always exlsted has been an
gxtenslve power;

SENATOR PEPPER: Couldn't the note he phrased to
make it clear that the power exercised 1n the Boaz case was
merelj a particular apvlication of the general power glven by
the rules? , (

DEAN MORGAN: fThe Bogz case dld 1% after 10 days.

Thev were using the term as the measure, weren't they?

G
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“majority had the notlon that the old limltation as 1o the term

they don't stress the term very much. In the statement of

THID CHAIRMAN: which ls wrong, of cource,

DAY MORGAN: Yes. That is what I thought. 8o, the

st3111 existed as to the power over the Jjudgment, where we had

not sald anything about 1t. |

THE CHATRMAN: The effect of (e) is not only to
recognize the exlisting pswer to alter or amend, but to place &
time limit on 1t. If we had no 10-day limit and if we had no
term 1imit, you could alter the Judgment five‘years aftervard,

DEAN MORGAN: Yes.,

JUDGE CLARK: I think that in thelr opinion proper

faets 1t was very clear. In the statement of facts they say:
1Tye daye later in the same term of court the Insurance Camparty
r1led," and so forth. *#Thie motlon was heard within the

tern, ané the court set aslde the dlamissal,"

THS CHAIRMAN: They are'heoking on to the term all
rigcht.,

JUDGE CLARK: They don't glve that, however, as =
reason below., They Just discuss the rule.

‘PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: What we are really dolng ise
putting in a little rule to 11l the gap left by the abollitlon
of the term. That is what werare doling,

SENATOR PEPPER: That is right.

MR. DODGE: It would prevent the result in the Boagz
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THE CHAIRMAN: No, because the Boaz motlion was made
two days after the Judgment.

MR, DODGE: I thought he Just sald it was after the
Judgment. I thought it was stated by the Reporter a minute ago
thét it wae after the 10 days. |

THE CHATRMAN: Wo. It was two daye after entry of
the Judgment that the motlon was made,
JUDGE CLARK: Theat ie right.

11
MR

. DODGE: How do we eafe for that situation? How
does this change care for that situation?

THE CHAIRMAN: It provides that that sort of thing
can be done within 10 days, and prior to that time there isn't
any Limit at 811 in the rule..

PROPESSOR SUNDERLAND: No,

JUDGE CLARX: In Johnsenis theory, there iz no
stated power at all. Our ruleg in form sgeem not to permit 1t
at all,

MR, DODGRE: Thig rule confers the power which waﬁ'
exerclsed in thergggg case.

THE CHAIKMAN: Recognizes 1t.

¥R, LEMANN: Legitimizes a bastard practice.

THE CHAIRMAN: Places a 1imit on time. Dld you wany

bo add anything, Senator Pepper?

SENATOR PEPPER: I threw it out for the Reporter to
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coneider the propriety of expanding the note in the 1isht of
this dlscussion, because 1t 1s clear to me, as these gentiéman
on my left have said, that the rule is sufficlent as 1v siands,.
T think the dissenting opinilon of the Judge and the opinlon of
the Bar 4sscclation are something that requive attention by use,
at least to the extent of a note. That is 2ll I meant. ‘

JUDGE CLARK: T think 1t is proper to be expanded,

"HE CHAIRMAN: We heven't got this record business
settled yet, |

JUDGE CLARK: %hat should be included, I think,
quite clearly, only it isn't a reference to 59(a).

DEAN MORGAN: It ought %o be (e), oughtn't 1t7

JUDGE CLARK: Yes, 1t ls a reference to {e). ¥You
see, in 62{b} we refer to the things by name.

'THE CHATRMAN: What 1s 62(p)?

DEAN MORCAN: Stay of execubtilon,

THE CHAIRMAN: While we are on 1it, 1t 1ls agreed,
1e 1t, that 62(b) will be altered by lneluding a reference to
H9(e)?

DEAN MORGAN: That is right.

THE CHAIRMAN: That is agreed to.

[ox)
o

(6231

T

MR, HAMOND: Ought it not to be {(a), too?
an g mobtlon for new trial,
THE CHAIRMAN: That ig already in.

x

MR, LEMANN: We could start 52(b), I cuess, by
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ring to the rules send not spelling out all those motlons

JUDNGE CLARK: Rule 59 1s limited to a motion for new

trial., If we just made 1t a2 motion under Rule 59, 1t would

have been all right, but 1t i1s the specificlty that ralses the

question, _

THE CHAIRMAN: Then, we will pass on te the duestion
of Rule 60, Relief from Judgment or Order,

JUDGE CLARK: Thers are some remarks on {a}, but
{2) has usually not-given any difficulty. Mr. Youngquilst has
a suggestion Tor improvement, but we didn't 1like 1t particular-
Ly ourselves, MNr. Cantrell thinke 1t goes too far. Unless
there 1s some question, I wouldn't ralce any question about it.

JUDGE DOBIE: Ien't thelr difficulty there, Charlie,

that they glve very broad application and lnterpretation to

the word "clericall?

JURGE CLARK: Yes,

JUDGE DOBIZ: I think what we mean by %clerical
nistake” there is prétty clear. If 1t means what 1t says, 1
don't bellieve there is any difficulty. |

THE CHAIRMAN:  Have we any suggestion from anybody
to alter 60{a)?

SENATOR PEPP?Ré There ls Qne_QU@stion tﬁat 1=
veslly entirely lrrelevant to the matter lmmedlately under

dlgeussion, but it is sugeested to me by this reference to tha
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correction of mistake pending an appeal. In the pendlng
Fullmag case an sppeal has been taken by the Government. Varide

oug adminlstrative questions requiring the actlon of some court
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present themselves pending that appeal. For instance, there

a provislon in the original decree, not appealed from, that
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be purchased by rallreads, bubt only with the approval of the

court, An appeal is taken. Ia there any residusl authority

in the district court after an appeal has been teken to do any-

51 MADISON AVE,
NEWYORK

thing in the premiges; or is that entirely oul of their hands,

in which cage it means business 18 at a standstill because you

can't apply very well to the Supreme Court for any such ordsr,
THE CHAIRMAN: It isn't covered by this rule at all.
SENATOR PEPPER: Oh, no. I am apologizing for in-

truding the thing here, but Jjust the necessity for providing
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JUDGHE CLARK: 8o fTar as I know, I have always
thourht that that was a very conglderable and quite concelvably

5

a dreadful question. I know the general tendency 1s to feel
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that the diabrict court has no more vpower. You start with tha
gorf of generallizatlon. I know we do 1t in our business, and
the dlstrict courts do 1t. HMost of our rules are Tramed sort
Gf‘inciﬁentaliy§ like thils ons, on that thesis. Yet, I never
thought that could be qulte as true as the generality assumes.
There must ée gsome 1imit to it. It obviously 1ls not trues that
1f an appellant appeslse from a long decree and le affected by
only part of 1%, itrkﬁocks out the whole decres,

THE CHAIRMAN: This 1s property in the adminlatra-
tlon of the lower court under decres, and an appeal lg Taken,
I don't know anything about 1t, but my gﬁess would be thaet
the hands of the dlstrlcet court are tled against doing anything
to carry out the decree, but I think he would be allowed to
administer the property in his hande as long as he was not
ore-Jjudging the particular vpoint, I Jjust assume that. Like a
Peceiveréhip or anvthing else where a certeln lssue 1ls taken

up, the court can 8till go on and administer the property 1ir

the adaministration he ig doing 1s not basged on the asssalled
clauge in the decree. That 1s Jugt thinking out loud as Tar
ag I am concerned.

JUDGE DONWORTH: Wouldnit 1t depend to some exbent

on whethar there had been a superssdeas in some form? As I

‘understand, the genersl rule 1s that an appeal does not pre-
vent the local court from golng ahead with anything in the way

of enforcement of the decree or Jjudgment, unless thers l& 2
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~aupersedeas, I should think.

‘o read them over ourselves before we bring them up agaln.

superseadeas, and I should assume that, if thers were no suver-

sadeas in one form or another, applying To the court for the
¥ind of order thet Benator Pepper speaks of would be merely in
the nsture of enforeing the Judgment. 8o, 1t would turn upon

the questlon of whether what was done on the appeal amounted %o

e}
o

SENATOR PEPPER: I apologize for bringlng it up.
was an interesting question suggested bj this language.

THE CHAIRAMAN: If nobody has anything further on
Go( P

JUDGE CLARK: ---we come to 60(b}, which has always
cauged us a great deal 6f trouble, which is one of the dAlfTi-
pult rules. I might say that we have memoranda on the earlier
eules. Do you want to go ahead with 60(b) or go back to the
earller ones? 7
| THE CHAIRMAN: I think we had better keep alaﬁg on
nur route here, and we can go back any time to those others,
unless there 1s somebody who thinks we ought to stop now and

atart to study those things, I think maybe we can have tlime

That iz up to the Committee.

JUDGE DOBIE: I believe we wlll make bebtter Time by
coine ahead until we get down to some different thing, like
appeals, and then poling back to that.

THE CHAIRMAN: If there is no objectlon, we will
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continue at leset for the time belng to plow ahead. ﬁé are
on 60(b}. |

JUDGE CLARX: Bill, do you want to say Just how 17T

stands now? We have been working on this,
| TuE CHATRMAN:  You mean what the objections are to
(b)?

JUDGE CLARK: It is a little broader then that. e
heve struggléd here as to whether we could get & rule which was
dafinlte on fiﬁaiity, with the exceptions definitely stated.
We have not succeeded véry well so far, and I am not at all
sure whether we can or not, but T think Mr. Moore has still
been working on that. You asked him at the end of the last
meeting to work some more on the ides of Trying to get a rule
that told the bar a good deal 1in 1ltselfl,

THE CHAIRMAN: Just how did I phrage it? I have
fsrgotteﬁ what mlne was,

PROFPESSOR MOORE: You wanted to know whether there
was anything left out that we hadn't covered in 60(b).

THZ CHAIRMAN: Any established powers to alter or
vecate the decree.

PROFESSOR MOORE: - That were covered by the old

writs of corhm noble, coram vobis, sudita querela, and so on,

that we abolished.
THE CHAIRMAN: Our purpose in 60 is to establich

the practice for every recognlzed way of changing and granting
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relief from Judgments, and I wanted to be sure that there wers

no ways left that the court could alter a judgment and grant
felief from a Judement which we had not taken cognlzance of
and provided some procedure for. That 1ls the polnt.

PROFESSOR MOORE: You got my short memorandum, did
you? It has been dlstributed here,

THE CHAIRMAN: The one you brought o The meeting
here. Buppose we read this aloud, shéll weT

SENATOR PEPPER: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN [Réadlng]:

"emorandum uoncevning the Inclusivensss of
Rule 60(b) as Amended

"The rule as now amended covers the various sltus-
tiong where a party could @otain relief from a final Judgment

%,

by an independ-t actlon in equity, or by a writ of audlia

cuerels, writ of error coram ncobils, or bill of review or bill
in the nature of a bill of review, excent in two situations:

B(1) - The writ of audita querela at law and the bill

of review In equity'eould be used to show malbter arising
aubgequent to the entry of the Judgment, by way of satlsfaction
release, or dlscharge of the Judgment. {See nrevious Memovran-
dum on Rule 60{b), pp. 20, 23, 2%.)
B2} fThe writ of audita querels at law and the bill
of review in equlity could be used to show that z prior Judr-

went . which was made the basls of a2 subsecuent Judgment | had
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besn reversed or otherwilse vacated. (See previous Hemorandum
_ f | ) , o
on Rule 40(b), »n. 20, 2324, 30.)

i1t was slso settled that where a final decrse prant}

ing & permanent injunction has become of no use or benelflt to

the one whose rights were thus protected, or where 1t would be
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inequitable to continue 1%, because of the occurrence ol facls
and conditions since 1ts rendition, the decree may be modifisd

or vacated, In this situation the bill of review was not re-
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1ied upon for the power, but rather the prinelples inherent in

the Jurisdiection of the chancery due to the continulng elTect

/ ot an injuﬂetive.decrée with prospective application. {Sec
previous Memorandum on Rule 60(b), p. 1l.)
4Tt was slse setilad that a Judgment which was veld
for want of elther Jjurlsdictlon of the subject métter or

Jurisdiction of the defendant was subjeet to collateral attack

in any forum at sny time. Pennoyer v. Neff (187d) 95 U,8, 714,

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.
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o4 L. Ed. 565; Willlams v. Nerth Garolina (1915) 325 U.S8. 206

65 8. Ct. 1092, And hence the rule that a court canh purge lis

records of vold Judgments finds express recognition in some

540 No. MILHIGAN AVE.
CRICAGO

statutes, Callfornla, for example, vrovides that the court

‘may, on motlion of elther party after notice to the other

WASHINGTON

=arty, set aside any void Judgment or order.’ {See previcus

Memorandum on Rule 50(b), ». 1.)

"\\NATmNAL PRESS BLDG.

"T¢ it 1g thought desirable to cover all these

situatinng . we recommend that in 1line UOQ, after the word
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‘court' the following matter covering reserved pover be added:
ar {4) to set aslde a void Judgment , or {5} to grant appro-
nriate relief from the operation of a Judgment because of its
satisfa@ticn, release, or discharge, or because a prior judg-
ment upon which i1t is based has been éev&rsed or otherwias
vacabed, or becéuse of a change of circumstances it is no
longer equltable that the judegment should continue to have
orospective application.®

SENATOR PEPPER: May I inculre of Mr. Moore whather
that megns that under the rule as we ha?e it beforse any.amend«
ment, there 1s a possibility that in the two cases he speci-

fies, in which gudlta querels and the blll of review would be

avallable bub have not been covered ln our rule, we abollsh

those two procedures without making 1t perfectly clear that

the relief whleh could have been obtained by them can now bhe
obtained'unﬂer the ruls?

PROFESSON MOORE: I think that is correct. Of
course, I belleve Judge Clark thinke that matter arising subse-
guent to the entry of the Judgment by way of setlsfaction and
leave for discharge need not be covered in Rﬁle 60.-

JUDGHE CLARK: Yeg. As a matfer of fact, I haven't
felt quite so sure gs Mr. Moore that These were properly ﬁatw
ters that should be nonsiﬁéfed rellef from a Judgment. IV
still»dmﬁ’t belleve they are, Of course, it might be all right

5o put them - -in 1f vou wanted to be quite sure. It 1ls ftrue




STANDARD BUILDING

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, INcC,
LAW STENGGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS - GENERAL REFORTING

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.

51 MADISON AVE.

CLEVELAND

NEW YORK

CHICAGO

WASHINGTON

that some old cases did go after a Judgment thls way, but take
the.matter of inJunction. I think it has been definltely ruled
that the court has continulng power over an injunction, and I
don't belleve that is a matter logleally or ratlonally within
the kind of thing we are thlnking of here. I think that in
the Sherman Antitrust cases the Supreme Court has definitely
saild that after some years they can be modified,
JUDGE DOBIE: Isn't the éame thing true of allimony?
JUDGE CLARK: Yes. Ve had a case involving alimony
recently, but that has a 1ittle different anple to 1t. It
seems to me the same ig true as to satlsfaction or payment
or release of a Jjudsment. I don't believe, when you say 2
Judgment has been pald, that you are getting relief from a
Judpment. I don't know how lmportant that necessarily ls here.
I don't think that I would have put it in, and perhaps I
might ha%e said in the note that that 1en't applicable here,
put I suppose that is Just a questlon of how you get at 1it,
17 vou wanted to be perfectly safe, you might put in every-

thing that was ever reached by sudita querela.

THE CHAIRMAN: You might say this: "Nothing hereln
ahall affect the power of the couri to set aside a #@iﬁ Judg-
ment or to grant appropriate relief from the operation of 2
Judgment because of 1lts satisfactien, or bhecause a8 prioy -
Judgrent hag been reversged or otherwise vacated, or because

a change of eircumstances,”

=y
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that some 01ld cases did go after a Judgment this way, but fake
th@.matter of injunction. I think it has been definltely ruied
ﬁhat the court has continuing power over an injunction, and I
don't believe that is a matter loglcally or ratlonally within
the kind of thing we are thinking of here. I think that in
the Sherman Antitrust cases the SBupreme Court has deflinitely
5a1d that after some years they can be modlfied.
JUDGE DOBIE: Isn't the éame thing true of alimony?
JUDGE CLARK: Yes. We had a case invelvling alimony
recently, but that has a 1ittle different anpgle to 1t. It
geems to me the same 1ls true as to satlsfaction or payment
or release of a Judgment. I don't belleve, when you say a
judement has been pald, that you are getting rellefl Irom a
Judgment. I don't know how important that necessarily ls here.
I don't think that I would have put 1t in, and perhaps I
might ha%e saii in the note that that isn’t applicable here,
but I suppose that ls Just a questlon of how you get at it.
If vou wanted to be perfectly safe, you might put in every-

thing that was ever reached by sudlta querela.

THE CHAIRMAN: You might say this: "Nothing hereln
shall affect the power of the court to set asgide a vold Jjudg-
ment or to grant appropriate relief from the operation of a
Judgment because of its sahlisfactlon, or because a prior
Judement hae been reversed or otherwise vacated, or because

of a change of elrcumstances,®
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SENATOR PEPPER: I was thinking of the case in which
a Judgment stlll stande on the docket of the court, snd the
question 1isg of the marketable title in a real estale settlement
ﬁhereg if the Judgment is effective, 1ts lien covers the |
vroperty in question, and you want to get 1t removed as a
nloud on your title. Isn't it important that there ehould be
a speciflec provision enabling you to do so?

DEAY MORCAN: Not 1if 1t is vold. You can atftack 1%
in your action to acauire title,

SENATOR PEPPER: I nean 1t prevents the necesslty of
an actlon, The title company ralges the polnt that there ls »
Judement. You want to get rid of that wlthoul any proceeding.
It seems to me.yeu ought to be able to go in and, on motlon,
have that Judgment struck off 1n any of the cages specifiéd by
¥Mr. Hoore.

| MR, LEHANNM: His‘ameﬂdment would not cover that,
because he proposes to put the amendmeﬁt in line U0, and thers-
fore you would get rellief elther by motlion or by an independent
actlion,

DEAN MORGAN:  Hither one.

JUDGE CLARK: Of gource, as you read aloég§ you have
in mind the fundamental questlion that we have wcrfieé about =
»aod deal, which is whether you can abseluﬁeiy liet a1l of
these., BSome members of the Commlttee rather objected to tha%;

and von will notiece that some of the commenters would rather
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not have them lilsted. The virtues of lisgting l1s to make a
definite rule, but that may also be 1ts vice,

¥R, LEMANN: Por instance, would the languege of

Professor Moore cover the statute of limltations running agalnejy

the judement. He says, "to grant appropriate relief from the
aperation of a judgment because of 1ts satlsfactlon, releass,
or discuarge®,

THE CHAIRMAN: If a sult were brought on the judg-
ment and the statute of limltations wag pleaded, you mlght
bring an actlon for a declaratory Judgment,

MR, LEMANN: Senator Pepper says there ls a cloud

on the title, a judement recorded twenty-five years apo, and
that i1s now barred by the statutg, He sayes he ought to be
able to proceed by motion to have-it cancelled to clear thse
title. Would that be & procesding by motion in the original
cause Iln which the judgment was rendered, by somepne who wWas
not a party to that cause but who is now affected by the Judp-
ment? Of course. we would mandsmus the recording te ocancel
that Judgment. In Tact, he would cancel 1% just on Lhe show-
ing that 1t was more than ten yesrs old, but Lf we had any
diffisulty with him we would mandamus him to do 1t in & new
nrocaeding,

THE GﬁAIRHAN: Would you name the helirs of the
former owners of the Judgment?

MR, LEMANN:  We would have to make the veople
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clalming the Jjudgment a party. You would do 1t by a new sult,

THE CHATRM AN:  That 1s what I mean.

L}

ME, LEMANN: Henator Pepper suggested that 1t be

-

done by motlon. At least, he inquired about that.

rSENATOR PEPPER: I didn't mean, Monte, a motliaon

would be applicable in a casge where you were &eaiing with an

STANDARD BUILDING
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0id Judgment and there was ﬁa.peﬁﬁing action. I agree that i
will heve to be by independent action there. ALl I meant wae

that 1f the action was still pending, 1t ought %o be possiule
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to strike off the judgment'én'motion. I quite apree tha?t the

Reper%er*s suggested rule covers both alternatives, both the

motion where that is appropriate, and independent action where

a motion is not approprlate. The only question 18 whether we
ought to spell out the oroposition. Having abolished audita

querels and the bill of review, We surely have included every»
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thing that you ecould have gotten in that way. I understand
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that is what Mr. Hoore hag tried to do.
THE CHATRMAN:  IFf we put the clause in as he has

it ., have we really accomplished the purposs of this rule? The

L
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possesses, We say, "grant approprlate reliefl from the opers-
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tinn of a Judgment becaurs of 1ts satisfactlon, releass, or

diachayrge, or because a pfier Judgment upon which 1t 1s based

§' hag been reversed or stherwlse vacated, or because of a change
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aof elrcumstances®, and that 1s followed by a proviglon That
"the procedure for obtaining relief from Judgments shall be by
motlon ag nrescribed in these rules or by an lndependent action

I would infer that except'when these rules say that
theae things may be done by motlon, then your only meﬁhod is
by independenf action., Is that the way we want 1t? I you
want ta be able to set aslde a vold Judgment, do you have to
bring an independent actlon? That 1s where we would be left
unless the rules stated that it Gauld’be dohe by motion. I anm
afraid we failed fto prescribe the prachice 1f we did not gay
whether 1% was by motion or by>indepenﬂent actlon in these
additional cases. Isn't that the result when your objective
1s to presectribe the practice?

JUDGE DONWORTH: Isn't the Repertef’s sugges%ion

here that 1t be made clear that a motion will accomplish these

thingsT

THY CEAIRMAN: We are not sure that we went to do
that. |

MR, LEMANN: I he wanﬁs to put it in line 40, he
is adding 1t to a sen?ence which desls only with independent
action, ilsn't he? X

PRORESSCR MOORE: That is not wholly true,

MR, LEMAMH: Line 31 says: "This rule does not
limit ﬁha power of & court (1) fto entertain an independent

netion to relileve & vnarty from a Judgpment, order, or
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say how, That may be dons by independent actlon or by motlon?

proceeding, or (2) to set aside within one year®, You don't

PROFECSHEOR MOORE: HNo, ?ursuant to that statute, it
nas to be done right in that proceeding.
| MR, LEMANN: In that particular case,
"PROFESSOR HOORz: Yes, sir.
| MR, LEMANN:  "(3) to set aside a Judsment for
fraud upon the court." How ig that done, by independent actlon
or motion?

DE AN MCRGA%: Elther one,

PROFESSOR MOORE: We don't say.

¥R. LEMANH: You don't say, and when you add (U4) and
(5) in your smendment vou don't say, elther.

PROFESSOR MOORE: The only virtue 1% has 1s that you
have reserved power over those, at any rate.

JUDGE DOBIZ: It 1s simply a statement thab there
is nothing in thils rule that curtails the power of the court
in {1) and (2), and it does curtail it 1in (4) and (5)..

THE CHAIRMAN: Then we leave i1t to the preceding
oractice, whatever it was under the declslons of the courts, t¢
say whether it can be done by motilon or independent actlon.

He are doing that already, of course,

MR, DODGE: Shouldn't we change lines 42 to 145 and

sav, %and any rellef that could have been obtalined under any

wh

of those procesdings shall hersafter be obtained by motlon ov




by oan independent action®?

DEAN MORGAN: That has been suggested by somebody.

PROFESS0R SUNDERLAND: That is what the Chlcago Dar
Asgeclatlion suggests,
THE CHAIRMAN: Thgt i1s what we d4id in the cass of

mandamus and scire faclag, but we had some objectlon to that

STANDARD BUILDING
CLEVELAND

before. I have forgotten what 1t was.

b

DEAN MOHGAN: The polnt there was that nobody seemed

51 MADISON AVE,
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to know what could be done under these.
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PHE CHATRMAN: Oh, yes. I suggested 1t, and some-

body hammered me and sald we ought to tell the bar what could

Fle)

b

be done by these old writs. Otherwice, we Were bvack agal

examine Mr. Moore's memorandum telling us what they were Tor,
I thoughﬁ that was sound,
MR, DODGE: Those wrlts dealt with the substantlal

righte of the parties and what those rights are. We are deal-

THE MASTER REPQRTING COMPANY, Inc.
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ing only with procedure with regsrd to them.

THE CHAIRMAN: That 1s 1%,

MR, DODGE: T don't see Tthat we have to tell the bary

540 No. MICHIGAN AVE.
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what thelr substantial rights are, but simply refer back fo
the old law.
JUDGE DONWORTH: At the Washingbton Symposium 1n
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1938 the point was ralsed that under the practice in the

District of Columbla, there are certaln reliefs that must be

I\ N

pursued by sclre Ffaclas., That is prescribed by slatute or by
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“motion or by independent action instead of by a writ of that

rule. One of the questions prepounded was, That have you done
with that? I answered the quesitlon., I sald that while We have

abolished scire faclas by name, any appropriate action that

vour courts by local rule mipght genctlon would cover the polnt.

THE CHAIRMAN: You mean it -could be done elther by

Lype, according ﬁg whichever 1le conslstent with the former
nractice.

JUDGE DONWORTH: That 1s so.

THE CHATRMAN: The objection to Rule 60 as 1t we

o]

before wag that there were certaln rellefs thalt the courts
were in the habit of granting agalnst judgments, which they
sontinued to grant after these rules were adopted, and we
aidn't prescribe the practice. They were fishing around on

bills of review, coram nobls, and all sorts of things. Ve

arrees that relief of that type is to be granted; but the rules
have a vaoctun in them 1f they don't prescribe the practice,
Bo, we are attempting in this rule to prescribe the practlce
for all the things that a court can do with a Judement in the
way of granting relief under 60.

SENATOR PEPPER: Wouldn't Mr., Dodge's supgestion be
a usgeful one, that 1t should be made clear in line 42 that
what Qe really mean 1s that 1n abolishing these writs we mean
to substitute for then prccsﬂﬁre under these rules? Isn't

that your thought, Bok?
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MR, DODGE: Yes, without affecting the substantlal

]

rlghts of the partles in any way.
SENATOR PEPPER: Yes.
THE CHAIRMAN: I broughit that up, and we threshed
that all out, and 1t was squelched by an overwhelming vote of
the Committee on the ground that that was dumping back on the
lawyers the necesslty, 0bviou§lyi on the face of the rule, to )

go and get out the Doomsday Book and a few other thinge and

find out what a writ of audits querela could do. Ye were -

almost qnanimeus on that., Now we are bringing that up again
and re~hashing 1%,

SEVATOR PEPPER: ITan't there a 1little different
viawyéint now, Mr. Chairman? As I understand 1t, what we
want to do 1s to make sure that all relief which a court is
competent to glve in respect of the Judgment, whether 1t 1s
this, ﬁhét, or the other, lg to be sought not by some special
form of antigue proceeding, but by an sporopriste precee&ihg
under these rules, which means elther a moftion or an lIndepend-
ent action,

THE CHAIRMAN: That 1s true, but after long dlscus-
sion, we deliberately adopted the ldea that we wculd not put

thaet in the form of ssying that whatever remedles were hereto-

s\ ) 5 -
fore granted by audita cquerela, coram nobls, and whatnot, shall
hereafter be granted by motlon Judement or independent sult.

de relected that, and we undertook to make up our minds Tor
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Aurseives whsat kinde of rellief under these thinge that wWere

e}

¥y

formerly cranted were still available and then o specify the
in thie rule. The whole rule 15 constructed on the theory

that we, this GOmmittée? have studied audlia dquerela and the

rest éf them and have made up our minds that we are specifylng
here all the kinds of rellef that are now recognized as being
crantable by a court from a Judgment, whether under these
writs or not, and are prescribing the practice. If we are
rolng to take that all back, then I think we have %o recast
this rule and stop trying to specify all these different
things, Jjust wipe. it oulb and say that any relisf heretofore

cranted by audite querels and the regt of Them can be granted

’by motion or independent action, We have to do one thing or
the other,

The rule now is constructed on the theory that we
have gone through the history of these old procedures and made
up our minds that these are the things that are left that
courts grant today, some of which used to be granted under ths
form of these old write. We have attempted to specify then.

I think wa ought to stick to that now. We are trying to
epeclly every kind of rellef that still remains. I raised the
guestion whether we hed done a complete Job and whether thsre

were some kindszs of relief that we had not even mentioned., I

asked the Reporter to produce this note, and he says there are

A

certsin things that the court can do that we have not mentloned
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He says that they are "(4) to set aslde a void Judement, or
(5) to grant appropriate relief from the operation of a judg-
ment becauece of its satlefsction, release, or dlscharge, or
because a prior judgment upon which 1t 1s based has heen re-
verseé or otherwlse vacated, or because of a change of ciroum-
stances 1t is .no longer équitable that the Judgment should
sontinue to have prospective a@ﬁiicatione“ He wants to add
that, and that would complete the llet of all kinds of relief
that courts today will grant.

The pr@?osal now is to dump 1t back ﬁp@n,the lawyers

to study for themselves what audlta quersla and the rest of

them did. I don't think it 1s consistent wi%h»this draft.

PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: I think, in falrness to the
lawyers, Lf we leave all this old stuff in our rules, we ought
$o attach es a note Wr. Hoore's memorandum of seventy-flve
vages on what you can do with all those old wrlts,

THR CHAIRMAN: I was the one who made the suggestion
a year or so ago that Bob Dodge now makes, and I was aguelched,
and agreed to be squelched, by an overvhelming majority of the
Committee, who thought it ﬁas not our buslinsssy ta‘leave to the
lLewyers the job of figuring out what all these kindsg of alé
writs should be used for,

SENATOR PEPPER: Wouldn't your feelings be
assuaced 1f 1t now turned ocut that you were right?

THE CHAIRMAN: No, I don't think 1t has turned out

}
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coran nobis, and so on, are abollshed, and fthe rellel heretoc-

ant couree? You have used language which presupposes a Knowl-

that way. I think that 1t isg an imposition on the bar for ug

just te drevw a rule and say that any wrilte of audlta gquerels,

fore granted by those wrlts may now be granted by motlon or
independent sult. The lawyers would Jjust hit the ceiling,
There isn't one in a hundred who has ever heard about a writ

of sudita querela. I think our cholce of solving that problen

for ourselves and lieting the things 1s the right course.

AENATOR PEPPER: Mr, Chalrman, isn't there a differ-

edge of the relief you could obtaln by those writs, but, as I
understood Mr, Dodge's thought, it was nctva specification of
what could have been obtalned by those writs, but that whatever
nower & court has to deal with a.juﬁgmentﬂ whether 1t is
vold or voldsble or whétnot, is to be exercised in a proceeding
under these rules., It 18 an awfully simple thought, 1t seens
to me. It ought to be possible to state it., Elther we have.
ot Lo specify, as you sﬁggegt, all the categorlies in which
a court may deal with the Judgment, or else we must say that
whatever a court may do with a Judgment, 1t must do under
these rules. '
THE CHAIRMAN: I don't know where we are polng 1o
arrive 1f we take a guestion like this, whlch we have threshed

over for two years, have reached a definite conclusion on 1%

and constructed a rule on a definlte theory, and go back now,
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the lawyers? If a lawyer wanted to bring a bill of review or

SENATOR PEPPER: What do you think we ought %o do?
THE CHATRMAW: T don't think I want to report a
rule like that to the Court without golng back to the bar,

MR, DODGE: UYhat addltional burden ls lmposed upon

an audlta querela now, he would have to study the old law and

find out what was avallable. All we have told him is that
instead of designating his proceeding in that way, he musi
bring an independent action. I don't see that the slightest
additional burden is Amposed upon the lawyer., I think that
this gentence as it stands is the most confusing sentence in
the whole rules to the bar. If we simply sald thatianything
you could have done under those old proceedings, you can do by
an independent action, 1t would help greatly in understanding
wnat 1s open under the independent actlon., We must find out
whet they Were.

I don't recall that you suggested what I have now
sugpested and that 1t wasg overwhelmingly overruled. It seems
to - me 1t was very much safer--

THE CHAIRMAN [ Interposingl: We can go back to the
record and find it there,

MR, DODGE: We can't list all the things. I am noi
prepared to vote on a list'of items and to say that that 1is
2ll that could have been open under those old ﬁroceeﬂings,

1 don't think that we ought to undertaske to affect the
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substantlal rights of the lltigants, whaltever they were, which
nould have been avalled of under those old prﬁcee&ingsa

JUDGE DONWORTH: The polnt undey discggsion is
affected and Iin part covered by Rule £1(b), vhich doesn't ceeun
to haﬁs heen referred to. Rule &1L relates to the applicabllity
of the rules in generalgran& under subdivision (b) we cover the
subject matter of thls dlscussion, except that we 1imit 1T to

two old-faghioned remedies, scire faciag and mandamug. It

may be that we should change 81{b) by enlarging after "scire
faclas and mandamus" these other writs which are mentloned herej
then with perhaps some general lenguare that will include all
the old-fashloned remedles, leaving the rest of the gsntence
as 1t ie now in the rule: "Relief heretofore avallable ...
may be obtalned by approprlate actlon or by appropriate motion
under the practice vrescribed in these rules,

It seems to me that is sufficient notice to the bar
that they can go at it either by independent sult or, 1if we
have méde speciflic provision, then by motion. The diffieculty
here 1s only that we have confined this to two partlcular
writs instead of including a lot of others.

THE CHATRMAN: For instance, we have not prescribed

o

any practice in these rules by motlion for setilng aside a
judement if it 1ls vold or for any of these other things that
.

he has zpecified here. So, the course that you suggest would
a k3

mean that we sre rsoulring the man to bring an lndependent sult
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JUDCE DONJORTH: I don't think so, I think the word
tappropriate’ is helpful here, "by eppropriate m@tianﬁs

TEY CHATIRMAN:  Yunder the practlce prescribed in
thege rules.®

JUDGE DONWORTH: Yes,

THE CHAIRMAN: VWhere do you find a rule that calls
for g motion to set aside a wvoid judgmeﬁt?

JUDGE DOWJORTH: We have rules here about motlons,
and that 1ls an appropriate method of going shead.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, an appropriate method, you say,
even though we haven't specified that & motion may be made
to satlsfy a Judgment or to vacate it because a prior Judgnment
has been raversed. The only motions we provide for are
motions for new trial, and so on, but stlll there is prescribed
in these rules a procedure by motion to set aslde a vold Judg-
ment? I don't think so. I think, as we have worded this
thing in 60(b), unless there is a motion for a certaln purpose
included in the purposes speclfied in the rules, then your
remedy is by action, because we have noi spécifiéé that that
ts the object of any kind af‘matidn that 12 outlined here,

JUDGE DONWORTH: I have an idea there will be many
mot ions presented every day in the year for whieh we have not
prescrlbed tne”proce&ure, We have speclfisd how motlons shall
be served and, 1f they call inito questlon matters dehors the

record, then you can file affidavivs, and so forth., I %think
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the general practlice sbout motions comes in here, snd 17 &
doesn't, then the bar 15 thrown back to the indepeﬁdﬁﬂt actlon,

¥R, LEMANN: We haven't undertaken to catalogue
every case 1in which a point may be presented by motion.

JUDGE DONWORTH: That is so0.

MR, LEMANN: The general thought is that you could
proceed by motion in a great variebty of cases, I suppose. I%
would be up to the Judge, perhaps, on objeectlon, to say that
this is not a thing that can be presented by motion. You would
not have to be able to polint out & particular rule that
authorized that partleular peinf to be ralsed by motion. I
don't believe that that would be necesgary. I would have
thought . like Judge Donworth, that many motlons are presented
every day for which we have no specific authority that that
particular polint éay,be presented by motlon,

THT CHAIRMAN: The thing that bothers me 1s the
phrase, "shall be by motion as prescribed in these rules',
That would carry the 1dea wlith me that we have in the Pulés
the degcription of a motion to cover that, and 1 there iz no
motlon to deal with that subject, then it has to be a general
actlonyg

MR, LEMANN: Haybe we ought to change that paren-
thetical reference. I thought "as preseribed in these rules®
was & reference to the motian.practice generally.

THY CHAIRMAMN: lMaybe 1t was, but it 1s a very vegue
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alause,

MH, LEMANN: My own noti@n,.reaﬁing ﬁhéé@ 1astii39§!
43 4o 45, %the procedure for obtalnling rellef from Judements
shall be by motion as prescribed in these rules or by an
indépéﬁden% action", 1e that that is aboult as broad language
ag vou could f£ind, that that really makes unnecessary the
Reporter's suggested amendments, because all he has done is to
put in some m@re-categories of relief from jJjudgments, It would
ssem Lo me that the comprehensive language that we now have
was better than any attempt at enumeration, which might prove -
to be defective. I should think it better o rely on all-
incluglive language, |

THE CHAIRMAN: ‘Let me ask you thia. We speclfly cer-
tain grounds on which judgments can be set aside, Then we say
that this rule does not 1imlt the power of the court to do cer-
tain things, We have preseribed certaln procedures for setliing
agide Judgments on certain grounds, and the plain inference
from the whole construection of the rule 1s that 1t does 1lmit
the power of the court unless we have saved that power in ths
rule,

The danper was that our saving clause was not broad
enough where we said that this does not limit the power of the
court to entertaln an independent actlon to do thls, or Lo set

aslde a Jjudgment withln one year as prescribed in so-and-so,

oy to get scslde s Judement for fraud upon the court., I that
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‘your saving clause does not cover everything, we are gone,

o

14

saving clause wag insufficlent. our rules was defectlve., So,
to be conaistent, I asked the Reporiter to see 1T there were
net sowme other grounds for rellef that ought %0 be gaved hers,
and he plecked these up,
| If you don't like that way of handling the thing

and want just a blanket clause for relief, not specifying sll
these things, I think you have to reconstruct the whole rule,
The theory of 1% 1s that we have expressly provided for certain
kinds of relief, and then by a speclal clause we have eXpressly

saved certain other kinds of rellief. On that constructlion, 1T

ﬁy idea is that maybe your theory of how the rule
sught to be construeted may be preferable to what we have done,
but you would have now to upset the whole theory on which the
rule has been drawn and start anew 1f we wevre not golng to
proceed upon the theory that we are enumerating what can be
done and enumerating what other rights are saved. That 1s the
theory on which the rule is bullt. The minute-that you depsrt
from that, that you don't carry oubt your theory and make your
saving clause complete, as I suggested and as the Reporter now
reconmends, you are mixing the ruls up and switching frow one
theory to another, which will make the rule very confusling.

SRNATOR PEPPER: Mr. Chalrman, along the line of
your thought, may I ralise this duestion? You will observe

that in {b) we are dealing primarily wlth what may be done on
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eourt ... to entertain an action', which is properly amended

j—)
I

motion, and the varlious things that are thers catalopued,

iy

includine the itallelized matter about newly dlscovered evlidence
and Praud, a2ll have to do with what you may do by motion. Then
1t ta provided in line 31 that this rule {(this rule Spe@ifyimg
thingé you may do by_motien) fdoae not 1limit the power of a

to resd "an independent action" as dlstingulshed from a motlon,
"to relieve a party from a Judgment, order, or proceeding,”
without specifying what the basgsis is, leaving that within the
ceneral power of the court.

THE CHAIRMAN: That 1ls vright,

SRNATOR PEPPER: Wouldn't the rule perfectly carry
out your view if, under those ciroums%ances, it were %o stop
in line 40, and then the mattér in 1lines 40 to 45 were made
the subject of ineclusion in Rule 81 in accordance wlth the sug-
gestlon of Judge Donworth? Then you would have the general
proposition that the purpose of the rules 1s to abolish all
special forme of procedure, to substliute procesdings under
these rules, and then the particular rule we are discussing
would have catalopued 2 lot of things you could do on motlon,
If, by any chance, we'falled to state gcomething that the courst
might do 1n the way of relief on motion, the most that could
happen would be thet an independent action for that reilefl
would have to be brought. It seems to me that that carries

out your thought, sir, almost perfecily.
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clear that a certailn lot of things that we gpecify can b

.
576
THn CHAIRMAN: I am not willing fo agree to any rule
that would compel an independent mctlon to set aside a Judgment

For fraud upon the court. BEvery day the courts are zetiing
them aside on motion in the origlnal case, years after the

3

Judgment was entered.

SENATOR PEPPER: Perhaps I didn't make mysell clear,

sir., I meant to include in the rule everything that it ig
proposed to include in 1t down to and ineluding the word ¥
in Line YO, and that includes the setting aside of a Judgmenti
for fraud upon the court. Then I thought, having mace i%

on, motion, having left in a provision about whalt you don'i do
by motlon but 5y independent actlon, and thﬁn having put in
81{b. an abolition of all the special forms of precedure,

you géd the thing in pretty good shape.

THE CHATHMAN: If you are doing that, sgpeciiying
certaln things that may be done by motlon, saying this does
not 1imlt the power of the court to set aside s juégmemt for
fraud upon the court, if you are making a 1list of them, then
why don't wou add after the word "court® the additional
vowers, scme of which ought to be exercised by a motion?

BENATOR FEPPER:  That may be.

THE CHAIRMAN: To set aside a vold Judgment, to

srant appropriste rellef from the operation of a judgment, an

cour

¥

L

8 o

&

ol
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SENATOR PEPPIR:  Thet ig 211 right with nme,

THE CHAIRMAN: Or to make 1t clear that you can o
iInte the court that renders an injunetlon judgment by motion
instead of by independent suilt and move teo have the injunction
1ifted.

SENATOR PEPPER: It night easily be that we could
put up in the cetalogue of things you ean do by motlon this
matter of setting aslde g judgment for fraud upon the court.

T think that 1s all vlght, bub the point les that after you hnve
done 211 you can to catalogue the things that can be done on
motion, there is a residual powsr in the court to entertain
motions not particularly speclified, or if the eourt doubts it
nawer to do the thing on motion, you have a sgaving provision
that an independent actlon may be resorted to, i

THE OHATRMAN: T would say that 1f you added after
toourt” in line 4O the additional powers which the Reporter
says the court is exercising every day on motlon, I would not

object to transferring the rest of it, thaet "Write of coram

[P e

nobles, coram wobig, sudlta cuerela, and bills of review and

bllle in the nature of a bill of review, are abolished ¥ over

te Rule &1 the way we did wlth scire faciasg and mandamug; bub

a0

arain T raleg the 1dea that there 1ls reason for objectlon fo
»ltering that elaugse and sayving that the relief heretolore
~ranted by thoge wrlite mey be had by motlion, becaune We are

Aumring the cueation haek on the bay then., It tan't 1ike azclys
e ! ) B
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faclas and mandamus

uged the bar is

b
w3

thev are used and have be

3. Those are modern write, and wherever

familiar with them,

hut, as ©dson says, 1t would take a ninety-page memorandum bo

figure out what you could do under these other old wrlis, and

vou would not be sure then. The memorandum doesn't setile

whether certain things could be done by audlta querels and by

coram nobis. I don't see any reason, when we think we have

Tleted every kind of relief that a fellow ought to have and

after we have made a full study of the thing, to throw that

Pandora's box into the lap of the bar and find that theres may

pe all kinds of things other than specified in this rule that

vou can do with 2 judpment. Ve will have to go and read un

on audita cuerela and coram nobis and know what that means,

You have geen the memorendum on it.

MR, DODGHE: We ren*% putting anything into the lap

of the har that 18 not there now, What I am anxious Tte do is

to be sure that we are not taking eway any right which under

any of those proeceedings could have been avalled of by a law-

ver, One of those 1g not an archale proceeding at 211, The

0ill of review ls a very common procedure.
bulk of litigation as to what 1ls open under
think we can $ry to summarlize it eafely. I

are doing anything unfair to the bar in any

There is a greatb
it, and T don't
don't see that we

way, but I think

we are aiding them, and I will make & motlon te brlines the mat-

ter up. We nsedn't dleouss 1t indetinitelwy.

T™his 12 in
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aceordance, I sec, with he recommendation made by the New

York Bar Associatlon.
I move to amend lines 42 to 45 alter the word

fapolished,? by inserting "and the relief from Judgments

formerly obtalnable in any of those procedurss shall herealter

s

be by motlon as prescribed in theseg rules or by an Independent

setion,t

SENATOR PEPPER: HMay I inguire, HMr. Dodge, whether

o

it 12 Important that this should appesr in this rule, or 1s

1% consletent with your wmotion that 1t be grouped with scirs

facleg and pandamus in Rule #17

MR, DODGE:  Wherever the abolition of those rules

comes, I think it should be added to 1t lmmediately. I

find in &1 the provislon referred to,

dontt

JUDGE DONWORTH: It is subdivision (b} in 1.

DRAN MORGAN: "The writs of secire faclas and

damus are abolished.®
MR. DODGE: Yes, exactly. That is a good ple

the whole thing.

IRyl -

wee Tor

SENATOR PEPPER: I am in favor of your motion 1 1%

ig to trsnsfer that declaration into &1(b).

JUDEL LARK: SBensator, might I call to your abtten-

ticn that we dlscussed this before. That, of course, dosen’t

settle i1, but 1t might bring back some of our thoughte., Judg

Donwerth *tnsgi made the mtolon on this, and then st

PO
LIe

£
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aapme Bime he sald, "Isn't there a question as to scire faclias,

and zo on?™  Then Rule %1 was read, Then the Chalrman saild
that we would Just dump the lawyers int@ a ses @f'un@ertalnty;
and so on. Then he said, "I think the Judge's approach is
better for thls purpose than the one we hed on mandamus, '
meaﬁing Judgze Donstorth, |
iProfessor Sunderland: Furthermore, mandamus vas

a 1ittle different situatlon because we héd no rule which gév&
the procedural remedies which mandsmusg gave, but we do have
some rules here which give the remedles which these various
old conmon law writs gave,

"The Chairman: I have a pgreat deal of deferencs for

Judge Donworth's draft here, but I rather wonder if 1t can't

—
)

be condensed and if we can't develop this procedural thought
by the clause that I have sugpested here.!
It was read, and there wos some consideratlon of 1%,

THE CHATRMAM: What was read? I am not clear,

JUDGE CLARK: "Judge Dobie: Read 1t again, will youf
This 13 Judge Donworth's supsestion, which you read:

“Jrite of coram nobls, coram vobis, audlita cuerela,

and bille of review and bills 1n the nature of a blll of
view are sbolished and the procedurs [ﬁhat emohaslizes that ws

are dealling with pr@eeduré] for obteining reliefl from Jjudgmenty
shall be by motlon as prescribed in these rules or by original

i

action,®
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THE CHAIRMAMN:  Burely,

JUDGE CLARK: The Chalrman continued: YThat de-
velops the 1dea that we ave abollshing the old vractice and
we can get relilef by motlion under the conditiones etated in
these rules, but otherwise the procedure would be by ﬁ?iginal
action, "

THE CHAIRMAN: That 18 all right.

JUDGE CLARK: "Mr. Dedge: I don't see why that
'doesngt cover the idea, and I move the adoption of your lan-
supee,

THE CHATIRMAN: Now we come along and th*aﬁ a monkey
wrench into that by adding a elause that the reliefl heretolore

oranted by audlta querela and the rect of them shall be by

motion ae prescribed in these rules or by an independent actlon
That ig a very different thing. The ldea I heve about the nat-
ter ls tﬁaﬁ we have sent thls matter out to the bar twice, and
we have regched a conclusion about the construction of 1t and
the method of treating it. Then, after we are through con-
sulting the bar, the thing comes back here and we bfing 1t up
snd reverse the practically unanimous aetion of the Committes
and make a change ln 1t and then put it to the Court without
the bar seeing 1%.

MR, DODGE: Why is 1% a change?

THE CHATRMAN: ghy.shculd we bring these things up

=nd switch at the last minute wilthout any particular point in
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MR, DODGE: VWe aren't switching. We are jJjust cleri-
fying what we dld before, making 1t plain to the bar,

THE CHATRMAN: I think, Bob, the record shows con-

0
s
&
i
o
=
&

clusively that the questlon of saylng that the rellef hervetof
zcranted by these writs shall be by motion was ralsed hers, I

mede the suggestion originally, as I made the suggestion which

resmlﬁeé in the scire faclag rule, and I was squelched by 11,
Bddle Morgan led the fight, didn't you? You sald the bar
ought not te have that thing dumped on them, aéd you all agresd
to it. How you ecome back here and want to upset the vhole
thing and throw it at the Court. I will submlt the motion
and I suppose it will be carrled, but I am goling to file =
diegent and ask the'GGuTt not to adopt th&t rule unless they
send 1t back to the bar.

MR, DODGR: e have already dumped back on the bar,
to use your language, the relief that could have been obialned

by seire faclas. I don't know what it is, but I suppose very

likely moet of you do. The only question is whether we shall
not adoot exactly that same provision that 1sg now in Rule 41{n)

1,

by consolidating the abolition of these other proseedings with

selire facias and nandemusg, following that with the clause now
there: "Helief heretofore obtalnable by any of fThese pro-
ceedings may be obbalned by appropriate action or motlon.,”

I amend my motlion so as to make 1t applicsble te




THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, IncC.

STANDARD BUILDING

LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS + GENERAL REPORTING 5] MADISON AVE.

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.

CLEVELAND

NEW YORK

CHICAGO

WASHINGTON

N1
o
W

THI CHAIRMAN: You have all heard the motion., Is
there any Turther discusslont
JuAT HORGAN: Hay I hear Judge D@mwé?thés mﬁt;@n ol
the last tlme read agalnd
THE CHAIRMAN: It is exactly the way the rule reads
today.
JUDGZ CLARK: I think that 1s trie. I think 1% 1s
the same.
JUDGE DONWORTH: You mean wlth these 1ltallcs in hers
JUDGS CLARK: Yes.
THE CHAIRMAN: There is no statement in them that

the relief heretofore granted by coram nobls, audita querela,

and so on, may be granted by moetion. There is nothing in
there putitlng the bar back to find out what those writs can do,

DEAM HMORGAH: Was Judge Donworth's motlon that the
procedure shall be?

PROFPESSOR MOORE: Just 1ike the language here.

JUDGE CLARK: When the Chalrman read 1t here, hs=
sald, "and the procedure’, and then he inserted what 1s in
brackets here, "that emphasizes that we are dealing'with
procedure, "and the proceudre for Qbﬁainlﬂg relief from judgz-
mente shall be by motlon as prescribed in these rules @% by
original action,®

The Chalrman sald: "I tried to do that here, and I
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was brushed asglde, and I think properiy go,

o

THE CHAIRMAN: There you have it.
JUDGR CLARK:  Y-<becaucse he sepld 1P we use thot
phirageclogy and say that the rellef heretofore granted by

coram noblg, audita dquerels, and so forth, shall be by motlion

or sult, we Jjust dump the lawyers Into a sesa of uncertainty--H

THE CHAIRMAN: That is right,

JUDGE CLARE: VY--which we ourselves are in because
we don't know Just what these old-fashioned things were,®

THE CHATRMAN: And you all agreed to it every one
of you thought I wss haywire in making the suggesition,

JUDCGE DONWORTH: © If you will allow wme to make a sug-
gestlon, I think, with all deference, that you are slightly
in errvor in the view that we can determine what kind of ralierf
shall be granted by motion in every gsituatlon and what kind
requi?es'a new action. Sometlmes the quest;on of whether a new
action lg necessary depends upon p;inging in nevw partiss. On
a motion you cannot bring in new partics. Ferhaps there are
some exégptionsg but 28 a general rule you cannot bring in nevw
partles on a motion, and 1f new parties are necessary Tor the
adjudication, you must bring an lndepeg&ent sult, SQ, it seems
b0 me that 1t is not vracticable 3o define the casés in whileh
always a motion is avallable and in whieh always you must have

the independent actlion.

THE CHAIRMAN: That lg orobably so. I hadn't
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thought about that at all,

SENATOR PEPDPER: Gentlemen, we have a rather

b
o]
e
M
]
9
ot
!l
]

HE OHATTMAN [ Interposingl: Dontt have any hesl-
tancy just because I feel that way. Here we sre at the last
ninute of our rules, and I want to get out of here tomorrow.
Je have settled the thing that way, and I sm the only man who
wanted 1t the other way. The thing about 1t ig that I don't
Llke to make fundamentsl changes 1n these when the bar hag not
nad a shot at 1t., If we make a bull on the thing and it turns
out badly, having sent it to the bar a couple of tTimes, we have
an allbi, but we have nothing 1f we start ftinkering with
fundamentals at the last minute.

MR, LEMANN: The only bar suggestion we have 1l one
that says to put in this language that you make the point
ngainste‘

THE CHAIRMAN: what is that? That means that all
the rest of the bar are sstlsfied with 1t as 1lsa.

MR, LEMANH: That mizght be inferred.

MR, DODGE: I don't think it is =z fundamental
change, I think it 1s Just clarifving whet the rule must have
nontemplated.:

THE CHAIRMAN: How can you say that in the 1ight of

¥

2

aur discussion at the Tormer mestings, where we Tought 1t out

and Alscussed this question of whethey we 4ld went o nreserve
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all the remedles by a vwrit of audlia cquerela and put the bar
ur to ronasldering that. It was not a qguestlon of ¢lassillen-
tlon, Tt was a flat igsue and a Tight,

MR, DODGE:  Are vou contemplating doing away with
any rellef that could have been obtalined under those old oro-
ceadlinga?

THE CHATRMAN: The whole construction and all the
work that has been.done on this subject for more than a year,
tneluding the ninety-five-page memorandum and the supdlemental
one handed in today, hove all been based on the theory and
arpreament of the Commlttee that we should not dump the thing
onn “o the bar, bubt we would try to speclfy every live, surviv-
ing method of relief from Judgmenis, prescribe a practice for
1t, and 1ist them,

¥R, DODGE: Suppose that by inadvertence we over-
looked something that could have been obtained on a bill of
reviaw, are We undertaking to take away Irom the partles that
right?

THE CHAIRMAN: No, we are not, hut we are not pre-

seribing any practice for 1t., We are trying to prescribe =

practice for every Xind of relief which we know anything about.

PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: I apree with prescribing the

practice and the saving clause that goes in wilth an Iindependen

action, You do have that saving clause. So, 1f we have

omltted anvihing among all these o0ld remediee 1n our catalopue

4
[
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of relief that cean be had by motlon, he ean get 1t under an
independent action by the gaving clause, can't he?.

MR, DODCE: I simply wanted to make 1% nlain that we
do opreserve 1%,

THZ CHATRMAN: It 1s as plaln as can be. It says.
#mmia rule does not limlt the vower of a2 court ... fo entertaln
an independent action to relleve a party from a Judgment,
order, oz proceeding®.. That 1s as broad as can be. It does
not restrict 1t, and it does not say what ground the independ-
ent actlon may be grounded on. It leaves it all to the estab-
lished 1law, BSo, at the very utmost, we do sgay that the rights
not enumersted can,be enforcéd by independent action,

BENATOR PEPPER: Mr.'Ghairman, I think this 1z a2
rather delleate situation. I go -along with Mr. Dodpe as 2
matter of reasoning. It seems to me the proper thing to do.
But I am not going to volte for a motioﬁ ags to which the Chair-
man gives notice that, if it is passed, he is going to ask the
Court --

THE CHAIRMAN [Interposingl: I will probably cool
of f and not do i%. Don't péy any attentlion to that.

SENATOR PEPPER: I do pay attention to 1t, becaune
vou are so uniformly right that I don't want to get mysell
wrong, I do think that, before we vote on Mr. Dodge's motlon,
we ought to have a2 clearer ildea than I have at present as to

what the Chalrman would prefer. Suppose that you alens. sir,
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ware & committes of one to determine what this rule ought o
bé? Just what would vou do? |

THE CHAIRMAN I thoupht I had stated it., In the
light Gf the supplemental report, I would add to the mentloned
kinds Of relief we recognize affirmatlively the additional ones
that the Reporter has brought in in the supplemental memorandun

SENATOR PEPPER: Would that be included in the
category of things that can be done by motlon?

THE CHAIRMAN: 1 would say, "This rule doess not
limin the povwer of the court to entertaln an independent action
,gn?ror tr set aside within one year ... a Judgment abtainéd
,“Falnﬂt a defendant not actually personally notlfied, or to
get aside a Judgment for fraud upon the court." I would not
say "by motion", Let me finish what I would favor doing. I
would have no objection whatever to taking the clause in lines
40 to 45 and slipplng 1t over into 81. The polnt about 1t
that T would obiect to was modifying the clause 1n L2 by

putting in a statement that all of the relief herstofore

eranted by audlta querela, and so on, ls preserved.

MR, DODGZ: Do you want to take away some of them?

THS CHAIRMAN: I don't take them away, and I don't
MR, DODGE: ALl I want to do ls to make 1T plain

THE CHAIRMAN: Half of them sre obsolete, for all I
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know., I wouldn't revive them by saylng they still may be
cranted, If they have any righte, they will be ﬁrégentaﬁ by an
indevendent éction? any way vou look at 1T uhéer {1}. They
wouldn't be lost, It is notice to the lawyer by exXpress LYo~
vigjoh 3% these ?ules-that every kind of rellief heretofore
granted by those writs can be granted today.

SENATOR PEPPER: Would you be willing to put in
line U3 "fcf obtaining all relief? or "any rellef", some word
like that, "fron gudgnents“; ac as to cover Hr. Dodgefs point?
Men maybe he wouldn't press his motion.

THE GHAIRMAN: f"procsdure for® what?

DEAN MORGAN:  ‘Y"obbtaining any rellef from Judgments
shall be by motlon as prescrlibed 1n these ruies or hy an
independent action.®

THE L CHATRMAN: I dont't know that I see that that
would make any difference., It is as broad as that now, lsn't
it? It saye any prﬁeéauré‘fér obtaining re%}ef from Judguenis,

SENATOR PRPPER: The question is whether 1t means

such relief from Judgments as has been heretofore gpeclfiled

or whether we mean any and all relief,ﬁh;ch 1g really the thing
that we are trying to say.

DEAN MORGAN: I 1t means any rellef thet a court
will mive,

SEMATOR PEPPER:  That 1s 1t, yes. Any rellel that

A court 1s willing to give ig to be sought elther by motlon
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or indenendent actlion.

THY GHAINMAN: I don't see that that would change
the meanlng of it one wayhar the other,

JUDGE CLARK: I would like to ask a questlon about
this,‘ I take 1t. Senator Pepper, you and Mr. Dodge both think
that there are probably things that we haven't thought of.

I think Mr, Hoore has thought up some things that aren't qulte
g0: I mean by that, that really don't come into this thing. o
put it another way, 1% seems to me that long, careful situdy
by him chiefly and more cr less by all of us and by the ban,
and so on, has dug up all kinds of 1ittle things that we have
here. Do you think there is anything more? It seems to ms,
1f there ig anything more, 1t 1g so inc@nsequentiél that 1t
would not trouble me, [ belleve, As I say, it seems to me
that M¥r. Mnore hase been very generous in what he has granted
in these independent actions already. |

SENATOR PEPPER: Yes. I can't think of anything
thaﬁ hasn't been included. I do think that there are a lot
of motions not connected with Judgments Tor which there is
no sveclfic provision., For 1nstance, you want to make a motloy
that a case that has been lilated for trlal before Judge A
shall be transferred to judge B because jJudge 4 lg disqualifled
I should think we dldn't have to point in the rules to asuthor-
1ty to make a motlon where a Judee is disdualified, Bo far

£y

as cateporles of things entitling you to relief from Judgments




T ecan't think of anything that Mr. Moore hasn't 1n¢§ui~§@
THE CHAIRKAN: He has raked up a lot of things I
never knew anything about before myselfa

SENATOR PEPPER: I would be willing to take exactly

o
LJ.

A

what the Chalrman says and abandon the 1dea of transfer to 81,

STANDARD BUILDING
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although my own view lg that that 1ls the plece where this nro-
vislon for abolition of pre-existing speclal procedures really
helongs., I think that is Mr. Dodge's thought. I suess he

will feel that if there is a clear provision in here for obiain}

51 MADISON AVE.
NEW YORK

ing any rellef that a court will grant from a Judgment, 1t is
to be by this procedurs,

ME, DONGE: My eve just falls on the polnt that the

—

Ghicago Bar Ascociation made in this very good report zi thelirsh
They suggested almost the exact words, I think the exact words
that I had used. I notice that the MNew York Bar Assoclatlon

aleo FTavored 1t. I was more or less following thelr 1anfupﬁﬁ

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.
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The Ghilcago Bar Associatlon suggested inserting: Yrellef

formefly obtainable under any such proceedings®, I think fthat

i exacily my wordlng,
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SENATOR PEPL You do sgree, if the thing pets to
a point where our mninds become arystallized and we feel that

“GUQiOH or other we are unsettling vhat we have settled, that
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1t 1s the best thing not to press that too far,

MR, DOLGE: Oh, ves. I haven't the slightest

intention of vressing the motlon.




THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.

STANDARD BUILDING

51 MADISON AVE.

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.

CLEVELAND

LAW STENOGRAPHY + CONVENTIONS - GENERAL REPORTING
. NEW YORK

540 NO.MICHIGAN AVE.

CHICAGO.

WASHINGTON

S
pte

B

]

have talled sbout the motilon aes preseribed by these rules, an

CJUDGE CLARK: There ls one other minor thing. e

ol

3

s0 omn. 1 had suppoced that reslly the motlon we had in min

o

was the motion by this rule., Ve may have out in a general

thing for rear we had forgotten somethling, but I am not at all

sure that the thing we should say here 1s not "Dy motlon pre-
. . i '

ascyribed by this rule®, K

THE CHAIRMAN: No, I think 1t was our intentlon %o
cover the whole set,

JUDGE CLARX: That is true. There is no question
that the way Judge Donworth first brought 1t up, he ssld some-
thing of that kind. He sald by aﬁy motion under any of these
rulea®, I mean he nade 11 more inblusive. What other motlon
1¢ eppropriate there excent thils one?

Ll

SHE CHATRMAN: Of course, bthe motlon for new trisl

for newly discovered evidence 1ls one of the things that usged

"py thls rule, because you have already sald it. shall be dene
by motion under the new trial rule.

JUDeT CLARK: That was alresdy sppropriate when we
nad the newly discovered evidence in 59, bub haven't we taken

that out of 59 and put 1t in here?

f

THE CHATRMAN: Wo.
PROFESSOR MOORZ: T think you still need the plural

dog

tthese rules", because you get relief from Judgments under

P w
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JUDCGE GLARK: Thet iz certainiy o &if?eféﬁt kind of
thing, You are stlll carrying on the cfiginal battle, so Lo
apesk, Tﬁe Judgment isniﬁ final. This applies only to final
Judomenta,

THE CHATRMAN: You see, one reason we pul thile laet

clause sbout abolishing these wplts, and so on, in 60(Db)

inetead of in 81 was that the courts had been uslng bllls of

revliew to grant the kind of relief specified in 60. We thought
1t was more appropriate, when we Were abollshing the whole
procedure, to put 1t in this rule to show the courts thal when
they are granting the kinds of rellef celled for by 60, as they
often do, they are not using bllls of review any more, as they
had been doing right along in the district courts in the
Second Circulit. You could refer them over to &1, but they
micht misa 1%. .

JUDGE DONWORTH: There wouldn't be any harm not to
ask the noint directly now and té leave open the question

"1
1

da g

LA

whether we shall put 1in the other writs until we get Lo

That wouldn't affect what we are passing on here. Iy view 1s
that lines 40 to 45 are substantislly all right as they are

here, and that ie withoutb prejudice té what we night do about
inserting the same language to some extent in 1.

STNATOR PRPPRR:  That would come to the guestion of

whether we will cremate them as well as bury them,
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DOGUATRMAF: T haven't any oblection at all to

ransferring lines 40 to L5 into Rule &1, but'I juet felt %

«¥

the judees who had been fooling with these bille of review:

and writs of coram nobls under 60 would have 1t under thelr
noges right here instead of back in a sort of buried clause

which szomebody had to hunt for.

SENATOR PEPPER: My, Chalrman, as I understand 3

the parlismentary situastion is that s motlion has been made

to amend Rule 60 that there will be inserted in line L0 after

the word "eourt"' the material suggeated by Mr, MHoore beglnn

with the words %or {4) to set aside a vold Judgment" and ending
with "prospective applicatiom™ Ts that right? The motlon is
to do that and then to adont the whole rule, including the
italicized matter with the insertion of the word “ény“ belore

fpeller® in line 4%, so that it will read, "for oblalnlng any

rellef from Judements®, and so forth.

THE CHATRMAN: That wasn't the motlon that Bob made.

SfﬁﬁTQW PEPPLR: He 18 not vressing that motion.

Mr, Chairman.

MR, DODGE: I withdraw it because I understand that

thig provosed change 1s deslgned to accomplish the same resuli,

¥

SENATOR P“?PE&: Yes,

THE CHAIRMAN: T don't think 1t does.

DEAN MORGAM: May I suggest, before that lsg voled

an. Mr. Chairman, that thet last alternative "or becsunse®

hat

nin

£
Just
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dnean't make sense, It iz muddy to me.

] CHATRMAN: That is a mattevr of statement on the
supolemental repori.
£

DEAN MORGAN: He says, Y“or because of a change o

sircunstance

s}

-

of a change of circumstances 1t lg no longer aquitable”,
MR, LEMANN: Are you proposing to use this lanpguag

Have you got to the point thal you are colng to debate that

DEAN MORGAN: f“here is a motlon,

SEMATOR PEPPER: I am offering the motlon so as to
et the nueﬂti@n settia& and I am willing to make the motilon
subjeat to the right suogeuucntiy to clarify the language

DAN MORGAN: That ie flne. I second that motion,

MR, lﬂMAN“i You mean to 1nsert the additional
cLause?

AaENATOR PEPPER: Yes. I move that the rule be so
emended ag to include the ilnsertion of the additional catie-

gories suggesﬁed by Professor Moore, with the right of the

Sommittes 9ubseauenti“ to pasg upon the exact language of them,

to insert in line 43 the word Pany" before "relief", and to
teave open, if Judge Donworth wants %o do 1t, the que etio
Whpther we Wwill hereafter do anjtbjur bo Rule 81,

MR, LEMANN: Have you a motlon to pubt in all this

new laneuage, plug this change in HO to W57

1t is no longer equitable®., He means "on acccunt
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DE AN HORGAN:  That le right.
SENATOR PEPPRR:  ¥Yes, That iz included 1n the motiom

16 -

y

aub ject to subsetuent revislon of the languaspge 1f 1t seems
alrable to revise 1%,

JUDGE DORWORTH: Senator, the new matter you are
éuggesting i1z on page 2 of Mr. loore's draft, including aub-
divieionsz (4) and (5) and the rest of thalt paragraph?

SENATOR PEPPER: That 1is correct, sir, I will read
it so that there wlll be no doubt. In line 40 after the words,
"(3) to set aslde a judgment Tor fraud upon the court", new
matter: ‘Yor {U) to set aside a vold Jjudement, or (5) to prant
-appropriate rellef from the operatlion of a Jjudgment because of
its satisfsctlon, relesse, or discharge, or because a prior
Judgment upon which 1t 18 based has heen reversed or othervise
vacated, or because of a ehange of circumstameew it 18 no
longer equiﬁajlezgit might -be "on account of & change of

clreumstances"] that the judement should centiﬁue to have
prospectlve apnlliecation,®

That would be inserted in line 40, Then the rest
of 1t would qtana as 1s with the word "any" inserted in U3
Sefore Yrellel",

JUDGE DOMWORTH: Very cleasr.

MR, LEMANN: If that is up for debate, I would have
2 goaﬁ.deal more doubt about the sugreasted insertion of

clauses (U} and {5} than I would bn'?be motion to put in the
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word "any'® in line 4%, 1 don't know that I would have any

S

objectlon to %any", but I an a good deel troubled by this

enumeration, and I think we ought to conslder crlitlelems that

we have Trom the New York Rar Association of some of the pres-

ent snumeration, including enumeration (3} which fthey .are

eriticizing. Subdivieton (1), 1ine 32, specifies independ

action: {2) in line 35 doesn't say how you do 1%; (3) does

oW
ent

nty

say how you do it; and (L) and (5) don'‘t say how you do it,

I Just wonder.

DEAN MORGAN: They can do 1t sometimes by motion

‘and somebimes by independent actlon.

THL CHAIRMAN: That ls true,

MR, LEMANY: T wonder whether 1t 1ls clear or pood

draftenanghlo,

THE CHAIRMAN: That ls true, but there Lle a sa

clause here. The way they set aside Judgment for fraud unon
+ >

the court, the practice ls pretty well esteblished. You zo

and o651l their attention to the fact that in the original

case, not an independent sult, fraud has been pommltted on the

court, end they rise up in thelr wrath and vacate the Judgment,

T think that sectilon of the Judielal Code probably prescri
MR, LEMANE [Interposingl: The New York Bar

assoelation saye subdivision {3) on page 69 covers fraud,

thev ask whether that doesn't mean fraud on the court.

THE CGHAIRMAN:  No, that is fraud by one party u

{.,(\

and

uponn
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ecourt by some trieck or devlice. For instance, 1n the case I

the ather marty, This 1s fraud upon the court to decelve the
I ¥y ,

neve in mind in the Third Circult, somebody 1n a natent casge
had hlred an expert to write an srticle a2bout a vatent. and
then they presented 1t to the court as an independent avpert
view, or something 1ike'%hat, The court was impresgsed by 1t,
and on the strength of 1t %he? rendered their jﬁdgment. ™en
11t turned out afterwsrd that someone parity te the casge had pgone
and bought this fellow to write this brief for him. It reallj
was a bri@f, put apparently waes an independent selenvific
artlels,
| Tt is 1llke the eituation I had in the Black Tom case|,

as I have told you, where one of the parties to the case got

a pooy little ediﬁar of the ¥Yasle Law Review to write an Inde~
pendent and leasrned artiecle in the Yale Law Revlew about a

cese I hed pending in the dlstrict, in which he blew me off the
map. When I got into the ecourt, the lawyer on the other side-
eot up and sald, WYour Honé?s, here i8 an indevendent,
ascholarly article from the Yale Law Review which says Mitehell
18 haywive,

I happened to know what the Fscts were, and the
minute they d4id that I Jumped up and named'the man who had the
.article written and stated that the material on which 1t was
wrlitten had been supplled by briefs by my adversary. The

tudee prinned and locked at me and sald, "Don't worpry, Ur,
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Mitehell., I will treat 1t zg a bhrief for your opﬁanént,* Fromn
thet time on in that litligablon, which went Tthrough Two more
courhs, there never was a peep fr@ﬁ the other slde about this
learned artlicle
| That 18 exactly what happened in another case. Wasg
1t the Atlas case in the Third Circult?
JUDGE CLARK: Yes, Hartford Emplre v. Hazel-Atlas.

THS CHATRMAN: Yes, There the éourt had recelved:
this seientific atuff and recognized 1t, and they found oul
afterward that 1t was phony., When they found 1t out, thgy

~didn't call for an independent action or anything else, They
Juet got together and brushed their Judgment off the record
nine years afterwards..

SENATOR PEPPER In the Thlrd Circult, growing out
of some unhappy instances of judlecial mlsconduct, we have had
a lot of Judements opened not for fraud upon the court, but
for fraud by the cours.

DEZAN HMORGAH: Frzud upon the court By the Judge.

STNATOR PEPPFR: So, there must be lots of cases
like that for which we can't nroviie

JUDGE CLARKt We have qulﬁe a few, too,

SLNATOR PEPPAR: Of course you do,

JUurss (LARK:  Those were opened alter several vears,

SENATOE QPDZE° Onh, ves, a number of yeors, -

MR, LiMANN: Ts this a full summary on page 77 of

e
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the objlection of the New York Bar Assoclstion? You have a man

named - Youngoulst with some conmments, too,

OTN%TO PIPPER: As 1 uwndergtand 18, Hr, Chalrman,

)

“r, Lemann is worriled by these suggested particulsrs,

ssk him, through you, whether 1f they were relected, he

want E@ do something to the enumerabtlons that are already in
the rule? wauld you think the rule would be better just to

stand as ls without these additlions, or would you want otherwiap

to modify the rule?

MR, LEMANN: I am not sure, Senator. I am in the

pr@desg of cerebrailon.
SEUATOR PEPPER: T see.
MR, LEAMANN: I am not very happy about it.
the lanpuage could be changed, in any event., I am nob
héypy aboul attempting more enumerations., I am not too

about the whole setup of the rule right now.

SENATOR PEPPER: It ssems to me, 1f we Xeed

enunerations, we ought to add to them such as ococur to us,

which in our best Judgment is an exhaustive 1lat; but 1

are not golng to add to them, I should think 1T would require

aome of the enumeration that we have got.

MR, LIMANN: Perhaps we sghould read what the

York Ber Assoclation says. They say that the meanlng of ¢

{3), Lines 39 - 40, ie not clear. "If it means thatl a

ment abtained by Traud upon the courl may be set aslde

T think

t

.
8y

\.av

would

very

hapoy

any

¥al

£ we




/- means of an independent action 1t is unnecessary because 1% 1s
i/ :

4 - e = a2
é; covered by clause (1) (line 32) which is unlimited In ccops.

If, however, fraud upon the court is not to be ralsed by inde-~
nendent action (and bills of review are abolished) then relief

on thls ground must be 'by motion as presecribed in these rules’y

STANDARD BUILDING

They practically say that (3) must be conflned to motion be-
cause LT you mean an independent action, you already have it

covered under (1), They say (3) must by implication refer to

NEW YORK *««..\\ CLEVELAND

motion only.,

51 MADISON AVE,

THE CHAIRMAN: That is pretty logleal, lsn't 117

MR, LEMANN: I should think so, ‘

THE CHAIRMAN: Your ldea would be to say, "or (2)
by motion to set aslde within one year ... OT {%) on motion
to set aside a Judement for fraud upon the court,”

MR, LEMANN: That would meet that particular argu-

ment so far. Then they say, "The only motlon prescribed for

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.
LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS - GENERAL REPORTING

relief from fraud is in clause (3) (iine 23) of the first part

N

A

2z .

g of the rule, and such action must L made within one year.'
i:

g® Does the fraud in line 2% include fraud on the court, or 1is
Q

¥

that not fraud on the court?

b

THE OHAIRMAN: ‘Vor (3) fraud (whether heretofore

e

denoniinated intrinsie or extrinsic), misrepresentatlion or

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.
WASHINGTON

other miseonduct of an adverse party." I think that makes 1%

fairly clear that it is a trick played on the party instead

of on the court,




/f | ' | oDé

MR, LEMANH: Would “misoénéuct of an adverse party"
/ “ineclude fraud on the coﬁrt? Take the cases you deécribed.

THE CHAIRMAN: It 1s not so very well worded, but
don't you think that on the whole 1t really shows that,
especially as we later say "fraud upon the court"? The mere

mention of that in a separste clause shows that in the previous

STANDARD BUILDING
CLEVELAND

fraud we are not talking about that but are talking about
tricks played‘by one party upon the other.

MR, LEMANN: ¥Why not put all the fraud in (3)7 ‘hy

51 MADISON AVE,
NEW YORK

would that not be a better thing to do, instead of having a
separate {3) in line 39?7 Why not expand your (3) in line 23

‘g0 ag to cover fraud on the court and all kinds of freud? Why

have thie distinetion, if 1t is all to be made by motion? If

1t 1g to be made by motion, why not put 21l fraud under line 23
MR, DODGRW: After the one-year limltatlon.

PROFESSOR HOORR: We reserve (3) to fraud upon the

THE MASTER REPORTING. COMPANY, Inc.
LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS - GENERAL REPORTING

court as gomething more serious,
THE CHAIRMAN: That 1e why 1t was constructed the

way 1t was. Setting aslde a case for fraud upon the court

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.
CHICAGO

may be done years after, bubt not so if it 1s a trick played by

one party on the other,

¥R, LEMANN: I guess that would answer that one.
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THZ CHAIRMAN: The only correction I can think of
to nake there is that you could preserve the pover of 1independ-

ent action on any ground in (1). There is no need of saylng
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{2) 1f independent actlion is the only remedy you are using.
.?:} e o

8o, you say, “or {2) on motion to set aside within one year ...

3

or {3) on motion to set aside a Judement for fraud upon the
court . ‘

A MR. LEMANN: Then what would you do with this new
lénguage that we are now disocussing, where we are goiﬁg to adad
(%) and (5) and (6)7

MR, DODGE: (&) and (5 ).

THE CHAIRMAN: They are all motions; (L) and (5) are
voth motione, That can be done by motion in an appropriate
case,ﬂ_If yoﬁ pansﬁ get new parties in, then you have to rescrt
to an lndependent. action. .

SRITATOR PEPPER: The obscurify about line 23 might
be cleared uprby making the dlstinctlon beﬁweén fraud upon &
party and fraud upon the court. We could say in 2%, 'or (3)
by fraud upon a party {whether heretofore denominated intrinsic
or extrinslc), misrepresentation or other miseonduct of an adé
verse party.® |

THE CHAIRMAN: That would clear that up.

SENATOR PRPPRR: That would clear that uwp. Then we
'wouid deal with fraud upon the court when we come to 1t. That
ieaveé oven the question Mr. Lemann is ralsing about the sug-
cecisd additions of (%) and (5).

N

MR, DODGs:  Why wouldn't it be well to put in the

AL

e
7

words "on motion® in both (L) and (5) as well ag in (3)7
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THE CHAIMMAN: I think 1%t would be. It 1lg a saving
clause, and not a grant. It saves the power, whatéver 1t is
on motion, and if you find that the motion won't work becauce
vou have new vpartles of Interest-- |

| MR, LEMANE [ Interposingli This would all be subjlect
to the one-year iimiﬁatién, would 1%, or would these not be
subject to the one-year limitation?

THE CHAIRMAN: No, the later ones have no limltation
of time on them. |

MR. LEMANYN: Ought that not to be speclfied, then?

THE CHAIMQAB: ‘An independent action %o reliéva a
party from é judgment le governed by the ordinary statute of
limitaetions, I suppose. It just recognizes that the independ-
ent actlon can be broﬁght according to the usual rule.

SUNATOR PEPPER: I am Willing to accept the amend-
ments suggested, that the words "on motion® ghould be included
in an appropriate way in-the proposed subsections (L) and {(5).

THE CHAIRMAN: And also inserted in (2) and (3).

SENATOR PEPPER: 4And also inserted in {2) and (3).

I would suggest also that the motlion include the ingsertlon of
“frau? upon a paﬁty“ in 1line 23, so as to mark the dlstinction
betweén that and what we subseguently deal with, which 1is
fraud upon the cauft.

JUDGE DONWORTH: I would like to ask Senator Pepper

about putting in the words "on wmotion®, whether in line 14
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the present reading is not sufficient. It begins with "On
motion®, Doesn't that "On motion" then cover all the subdivi-
sioﬁs down to the end of it?

SENATOR PEPPER: I wouid have thought so, silr, and
I shoﬁld have supposed that the place to put in this whole
category of things, including (4) and (5), would be under that
portion of the rule which deals with motions, and thén g0 on
that "A motion under this subdivision does not affect the
finality of a judgment" nor limit the powver Qf the court to do
thus and so, J

THE CHAIRMAN: The difficulty 1ls that you have &
one-~year limitation.

SENATOR PEPPER: Yes. I say that 1e the only
answer I can make to Judge Donworth; Loglically, 1f you were
free of that limltatlion of time, I think all this ought to bhe
up under the general provision about motilons.

PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: We can easlly specify which.
motion has a one-year limitatlion and which one does not. e
can say that motlons (1), (2), and (3) must be made within one
year, |

| SENATOR PEPPER: We could do that,
4 ¥R, LEMANN: How would thls do? Make a new para-
graph at the end of the sentence in line 31 and have that -
new paragrsph read as follows:

"This rule does not limit the power of a court (1)
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to enteriain an lndependent sectlon to relieve a varty from a
Jjudgment , order, or proceeding, or (2) without limitation of
time--"

™HE CHAIRMAN [Interposingl: There 1s a statutory
limltétian there now, one year. |

MR, LIMANN: You couldn't do that. ‘Yor (2) by
motion (a) to set aside within one year', et cetera, "(b) to
set aside a Judement for fraud upon the court?,

THE CHAIRMAN: You would have "on motiocn" in (35.

MR, LEIMANN: Yes, (3) would be by motion, because
the independent action covers everybthing, as I understand 1t.
{1) would be independent action and would cover everyﬁhlﬁg.
You could always go by independent actlion under (1), 1f you :
wanted to.

THE CHAIRMAN: I don't think you would have to put
motion in (3), because the court does that of 1lts own motion
the ninute it finds it has been decelved.

¥R, LEMANN: I puess that 1s true.

TH# CHATRMAN: It doesn't even call for a motlon.
It juet fires away. It is a suggestlon,
1Mt Perhaps leave out the (3) in this
category and lnszert as (3) what appears in Mr. Hoovre's memo-
rendun as (4) and (%), and then put a separate clause in for
fraud on the court, a separate sentence. -

It would take rather extenslve reconstruction of
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this language, but I belleve 1t could be clarifled, and I think
it would be helpful to the bar to make 1t plain, eifher in the
rule or by comment, that this second paragraph that I suggest
getting up under this rule would be free of the limltatlion of
time épplying to motions under the first part. Really, now,

as I understend it, we have a time limitatlon on the first set
of motions and no time limitation on the second set.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let me see Tlitle 28, section 118, of
the Judicial Code and see what 1t says sbout 1t. That 1s the
question of wvacating the Judgment on_appliéation where the
party didn't recelve any actual notice, where there is pub-
lished notice.

MR, LEMANN: I wonder if, instead of taking (4) and
(5), we could put in a blanket clavsge saying "or to obtain
relief from judgment on any grounds not above specified",

I am afrald we afe going to leave somethlng oub, perhaps,

What are you going to do about the statute of limltatlonst

How do you proceed in the case Senator Peppéy put to get rellefl
from a judgment that 1s barred by statute,

THE CHAIRMAN: You see, when we really started this
whole business, certain additional grounds for setting aglde
judements were mentloned in these rules, and we found that the
court s were firing away and exerclsing the power, and the ruled
were sllent as to praéedure,~dldn’t séy,that they could be dong

by motion or independent action. Therefore, the judges were
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the old bill of review and stuff to find a means of
doing it. I thought the rules were very bad 1f the.praetice
rules did not prescribe a practice for the kinds of relief that
were belng commonly granted, So, if we are falling ln accom-
plishing that purpase, if we don't mention all the things we
think of and say by mobion or independent sult, you want té put
in a saving clause besides that and say that an independent |
action on the grounds that are usually followed 1s preserved,
and whatever the practice 1s, to do 1t. |

MR. LEMANN: I would say "on any other proper ground

not above enumerated." What do you do in Minnesota or New

York? Do you have audita dquerela?

THE CHATRMAN: Oh, no. Your remedies on Judgment

are practically all prescribed by statute.
‘ MR, LUMANN: Nobody has trouble?

THE CHAIRHMAN: I wouldn't say about New York.. I
won‘f be responsglble fdr what the Civil Practice Act says. I
is the worst document in the world to practice under. How-
ever, in all the code states out West the objective of the
codes and the theory on which they are constructed is to
enesify all the grounds, how and why. %e are going further
than that with some of these saving clauses, you see, about
independent actions and whatnot. We have a further saving
clause that any rellef from Ju&gmént shall bhe by motlion as

prescribed in these rules. That sort of ralses the inferencs
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that 17 we have missed out and they still want to dig up a bill
of review to do 1t, they will do it by a motion. The only
thing I am shrinking from 1s golng back at thls stage of the
game and telling the bar that notwithstanding all the enumera-
tiongzhere, 1f they can find any old kind of relief that ever

has been granted, even a hundred years ago, on a writ of

gudita querela, they can revive 1t and go at it by & motion or
sult. |

MR, DODGR: I didn't mean to revive any hundred-
year-old action which i1s now obsolete. Any right which the
parties now have under any of those proceedings, we ought not
to take away from them,

THE CHAIRMAN: You might say that the procedure for
obtalning any relief the party may be entitled to shall De
by motion as prescribed, whilch amounts to the same thing.

Well, where are we now? Do you want to start in
and reconstruet this thing?

STENATOR PEPPER: This 1s where we are. I made a
motiﬂn which in substance was a motion to accept (p) as pre-
sented by the Reporter, with three modifications. One was to
insert the additional matter, (L) and (5), at some appropriate
place as suggested by Mr. Moore. The gecond was to insert
in line 23 "fraud upon a party" as distingulshed from the
subsequently dealt wlth fraud upon the court. The third was

£o insert in line U3 the word "any' before the word "rellef®.
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That was my motion, subject to the rlght of the Committee
subgequently to clarify the language of (%) and (5), if that
needed elarification, | '

Now Mr. Lemann ig uncomfortable about these cate-
gorieé for fear that they are not execlusive. I was golng to
makera suggestion which would requlre a modification of my
motion, but it may have some merit. It is, in the light of
Judge Donworth's suggestlion, to let the rule as 1t stands read:

"on motion and upon such terms as are Just, the
court may relieve a varty or his legsal representative from &
final Judement, order, or proceeding on the following grounds:
[this is just motion?j (1) mistake ...; {2) newly discovered.
evidence ...: {3) fraud upon a party ...;" (k) and (5) as
suggested by Mr. Moore, and then, "The motion in cases (1),
(2), and (3) [ that is. mistake, newly dlscovered evidence,
and fraud upon a partyl shall be made within a reasonable time
but in no case more fhén one vear after the Jjudgment, order,
or proceeding was entered or taken." Thet would be a complete
statement as to motions. Then thercauﬁianary provision that
"4 motion under this subdivlision does not affect the finality
of a Judgment or suspend 1ts operation. Thls rule doses not
1imit the vower of a court (1) to entertaln an independent
action to relieve a varty from a judgment, order, or vroceed-
ing, or (2) on motinn to set aslde in pursuance of the pro-

visions of the Code, or (3) on motion to set aslde a Judoment
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for fraud upon the court."

THE CHAIRMAN: . You wouldn't have the laét motion,
because the court does that of its own volition.

SEMATOR PEPPER: That could be left out,

THE CHAIRMAN: I have only one other suggestion, and
that ls that I think the provision to set aside withln one yesr
as provided'in Section 57 of the Judicial‘Code ought to be
transferred back to those things that may be done by motion,
because the statulte says g0, and you have the time limit of one
year.

SENATCOR PEPPER: Very good. It would be very slmple

to do that. 5o, in line 32 and subsequent lines, instead of
having three categories, we would have a provision that "This
rule does not limlt the power of a court to entertain an
independent action ..., or to set aside a Judgment for frau&
upon the court.% .
MR. LEMANN: It sesems to me that suggestion would bel

very helpful. I wonder whether, as a detall, you would say
that all mofiong should ve made within a reasonable time, but
in cases and _ they must be made In not more than

a year,

SEHNATOR PEPPER: I think that 1s all right.

MR, LEMANN: What would be a reasonéble period would
vary according to the circumstanceé.

PROVESS0AR MOORYE: "There 18 no reasonzble time on the
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right under Sectlon 118. He has an arbltrary time llmlt of one
yesr, |

THE CHMAIRMAN: The statute fixes that.

MR, LEMANN: I would ineclude that, therefore, in the
categéry 28 to which the onéwyear limitation applies. I would
gay that all motions shoﬁld be made within a reasonable time,
but in cases fa111ng within certaln categories, namely, those
that you now have spelled out here in lineg 18, 20, 23, and'BS,
the motion muast be made within a year. '

THE GHAiRMAN: As Tar as the sfatute is concerned,
you would not want to say 1t_should be done within a reasonable
time and in any event within one year, because the statute now
gives you an gbsolute right to come 1ln withln a year, and you
would be placing a further limitatlion on the right to set
aslde a Judgment agpainst a person who had not been personally
gerveé.

» SENATOR PEPPER: I guess we are all agreed to that,
What I would like to do, if I could, 1s to get the question
27 principle as to how we should attack the rule and then take

up such & questlion as this last one and the duestion of the
clarification of language in (4) and (5) subsequently. Mr.
Lemann thinks what I last suggested might possibly be an ln-
provement,

MR, LEMANN: I wonder if we could add a grab-all

clause without enumeratlion and say, "on any other nroper
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grounds, "

SENATOR PEPPER: Yes. I will withdrew the motlon
that I made and substitute thls one: That subdivislon (b) be
so redrafted as to read:

| 0n motion and upon such terms as are Just, the
court may relieve a party or ﬁis legal repressntative frem.a
final judgment, order, or proceeding on the followlng grounds:
(1) mistake, inadvertence, surprlse, or excusable neglecﬁ; or
(2} newly discovered evidence which by due dillgence could not
have been discovered in time to move for a hew trlal under
Rule 59(b); or (3) fraud upon a party (whether heretofore
denominated intrinsic or extrinslc), misrepresentation or other
misconduct of an adverse party".

oHZ GHATRMAN: Then comes {14).

SENATOR PEPPHER:  Subject to clarification of lan-
cuaze, "or {4) to set aside a void judgment; or (5) to grant
sporoprlate relief from the operatlon of a Judgment because of
its satisfaection, release, or dlscharge, or because a prior
judgment upon which it 1s based has been reversed or otherwise
vacated, or because 1t is no longer equitable that the Judgment
should have prospective application; or (6) to set aside with-
in one year as prévided in Bection 57 of the Judielal Code,
U.8.C., Title 28, sll8, a2 Jjudgment obtained against a defendant

7~

not actually personally notified. In &ll cases other than (6)

the motlon shall be made within a reasonable tlme, but 1n




STANDARD BUILDING

\Bq}:\kv E
New YORK

51 MAD!

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.
LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS - GENERAL REPORTING

CLEVELAND

CHICAGD

WASHINGTON

[0}
N
=)

18 vassed, when we come to discuss (4) and (5) ¥Mr. Lemann can

cages (1), (2), and {3) in no case more than one year after the
Judgment, order, or proceedimg was entered or taken. A motion
undey this éubdivision does not affect the finallity of a judg-
ment or suspend 1its operation. This rule does not limit the

power-of a court (1) to entertain an independent action to re-
lieve a party from a judgment, order, or proceeding, or (2) %o
set aside a judgment for fraud upon the court. Writs of coram

nobis, coram vobis, gudlta duerela, and bllle of review and

b1llls in the nature of a bill of review, are abollshed, and the
nrocedure for obtainling any relief from judgments shall be by
motlion a8 prescribed in these rules or by an independent action]

I make that metilon with the suggestlion that, 1f 1t

bring forward the catch-all clause that he has in mind. I
wlll put that just to clear the alr,
JUDGE DONWORTH: I should like to sugpest this, AT
the bottom of printed page 69 is clause (3), fraud, and so

forth. It seems %o me that is Tlne language as 1t is there, and

it should not be weakened becguse of the fact that we have latep

on put in somethiﬁg ebout fraud on the court. Fraud 1= far-
reaching. I don't think it need be fraud agalnet a party.
for instance, a witness might be suborned for money to remaln
out of the jurisdiction, and so on. I like the word "fraudh

there as being all-inclusive just as 1t lg, and "fraud upon &

varty® seems to me to limit 1t unduly, and thset undue limitatidn
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‘s not rendered necessary by the fact that 1n another clause
we mentlion fraud on the court.

SEMATOR PEPPER: I will accept that amendment. IF
we want to put it in, we can later. Just to get the thing be-
fore ﬁhe Committee, I make the motion that I have Just read in
extenso, leaving out the words "upon a party" in deference to
the suggestion of Judge Donworth. |

MR, DODGE: Now what about fraud other than fraud
upon a party?

SENATOR PEPPER: Ve can protect that.

MR. DODGE: It is quite important to explaln why we
heave dealt with fraud twice.

SHENATOR PAPPER: We can do that. Doesn't this
motion really ralse the question on principle and leave us full
liberty to clarify if the motion 1s passed?

THE CHAIRMAN: Is there z second?

PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: I second the motilon.

- THE CHAIRMAN: Is there any further discusslon?

[ The quegtion was callea for, and the motion was put
to a vote and carried.) |

ME, DODGE: I vote for it on the éssumption that 1t
wlll be construed by the courts as carrying out the i1des which

I expressed before, namely,‘that we are not taking aWway any
substantlal right which the parties have today under any of

these old proceedlings.
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MR, LEMANE: To emphaslze that, we put in a grab-a2ll
clause at the end of thls enumeration,

JUDGE DOMWORTH: I think that is very lmporiant. I
don't think any of us would vote for anything which we thought
would»take away any present remedy.

SENATOR PEPPER: That is right, and, as Mr. Lemann
sugpests, that can be made more emphatlic by a catch-all ciause?
which should read how, do you think, Mr. Lemann?

THE CHAIRMAN: You heve a clause in your motion for
new trial provision which you might i@ok at and see whether it
fits. Suppose you take a look st that. What is the motion
for new trial rule? Does anybody remenber the number?

MR, LEMANN: Rﬁle 59. I could easily give a grab-
21l clause, but what troublesg me las that I will make 1t too
grab-all,

SENATOR PEPPER: You would put at the end, after
(6), something equivalent to the prayer for general relief in
the bili In equity.

MR, LEMANZ: Or any other’proper ground.

SENATOR PEPPER: Any other ground which to the court
may seem Just.

THE CHAIRMAN: For instance in 5%{a}, "in an action

in whiech there has been a trial by Jury, for any of the
reasons for whlch new trials have heretofore been granted in

actions at lew in the courts of thé United States!,
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¥R, LaMANH: Yor on any other ground heretofore
deened sufficlent to entitle a party to relilef frém a Judgment
MR, DODGE: That would open up by motlion everything
that formerly was avellable only on a bill of review.
| DEAN MORGAN: We can't do that.
THE CHAIRMAN: ‘Yheretofore® is pretty broad. You
mean "prevailing®., The word "heretofore" goes back for a
thousand years, I am wondering if you can't word it so as to
say "any established ground”,
PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: Why not say Yany proper
groundgh?
MR, LEMANN: Tany ground which may be deemed by the
court sufficient to entltle the party to rellef from the
judenent " i
THE CHAIRMAN: I don§t mean that. He could invent
a. new one.
ENATOR PEPPER: Any recognized graund,
THE CHAIRMAN: That 1s right. That excludes the
idea of gafng back and reviving anything thet 1s obsolete.
SEVATOR PEPPER: Yes. ‘or (7} on any other recog-
nized ground for the granting of relief,"
| PROFESSOR SUNDERLAND: They have recognized 1t, butb
they are about to recognize another one. That would be
posslble. Yhy not Just say "any proper ground®?

SENATOR PRPFPER: Yes. Wouldn't that be better?
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THE GHAiHﬁAN: That you are trylng to do 1s to re-
frain from abolishing a recognlzed ground. You doﬁ*t want the
court to invént new ones or proper grounds which he now thinks
are proper.

| ¥R, LEMANN: ‘any ground recognlzed as a proper
ground for relieving a_pérty from a judgmenta“

THZ CHAIRMAN: "Jjudgment or order." Yes, that is it
It is a recognized and establlehed right, not a new one that
he can invent. Isn't that what Bob was trying to say?

MR, LEMANN: All I am worried about is that in thils
enumeration that we are presented we haven't covered everything
that we should cover. I don't want fo deprive a party of
anythiné,

THE CHAIRMAN: I don't see why a phrase of that kind
is not all right, iT 1t ls now recognized.

SENATOR PEPPER: TMor on any other ground recognlzed
as appropriate fdr the granting of relief from the operatlon of
a Judgment .

MR, DODGE: That means any other rellef ovroperly
obtainable by motion, doesn't it?

BHMATOR PEPPER: It is all in motilon.
MR, DODEE: You are not meaning to open up by motion
actlons on grounds that formerly were obtalnable only by bring.
ing an independent action, |

MR, LEMANE: If you were putting thet Limitation,
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then you could not get any rellef from these old rgmedie9 by
motlon, because they afforded relief by a bill of audlte
querela. We don't want %o do that, do we? Don't you want to
permit by motlon anything that mlght have been asserted under
theée? 7

DEAN MORGAN: VIf you heve to bring in new parties,
you cant't do it, éan you? |

| SENATOR PEPPER: That ls inherent with the independ-
ent dction in case you can't do 1t by motilon.

MR, LEMANN: * You have an over-all protection on your
independent aetion; anyhow,

DEAN MORGAN: Yes.

SENATOR PEPPER: Don't you think, Hr. Dodge, it
would suffice if the catch-all clause read, "or (7) on any
aother ground recognlzed as avpropriate for the granting df
relief from the operation of & Judgment™?

THR CHAIRMAN: By motion,

SENATCR PEPPER: This 18 2ll under motions.

THZ CHAIRMAN: Oh, yes.

SEEATOR PEPPER: And Mr, Lemann points out thaﬁ we
may want to make motion more flexible than heretofore, IT we
leave 1t to the court that he can't do it on motion, then we
heve provided for the independent actién. |

ME. LEMANY: Wouldn't it be well to have.this-

written out now and passed around?
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SENATOR PEPPZR:  Wouldn't it be well to spend a

minute or two- to try to perfect the language in (4) anad (35),

if we need to do that, co that when it 1s written out, 1t will
be as nearly final as possible? You had some thought about (5)

[ Discussion off the record.]
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we have Just done, so when he comes to write out that last

notion of mine he will have the wording we have agreed to for
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(L) and (5)7

or (U) to set aside a vold Judgment; or (5) to
grant appropriate relief from the operation of a'juﬁgment beu
cause of 1ts satisfaction, release, or disch&rge; or becauseé

a prior Judgment upon which it is based has been reversed or

otherwlse vacated, or because it 1s no longer egultsible thatv

the judgment should have prospectlive application'.
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case, a case where the Judgment was recorded twenty-five years
ago, and 1t 1s now outlawed: by limitation. That is the case

you put, isn't it, Benator?
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SENATOR PEPPER: Don't you think that ls clearly a
case where you have to proceed by independent action?

MR, LEMANN: I should suppose he might proceed by
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motlon 1f he 1s one of the original partles, might he not?
, | - THZ CHAIRMAN: Maybe there has been no change of
title or irterest in the Judgment,

MR. LEMANM: Yes, no asssignment of the judgment re-
eorded. I was Just asking, not aﬁswering.

SENMATOR PEPPER: Wy suggestion would be that if 1t

STANDARD BUILDING .
CLEVELAND

la & proper'oase'fc? motion an@'nc‘new parties have to be
brougsht 1n, you are protected by your grab-all clause, and if

1t is a case where a motion would be inappropriate, then you

51 MADISON AVE.
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have your independent action,

MR, LEMANN: I think 1f the grab-all clause really

remains in, it will relleve usg of concern 1ln thles case and
other cases whidh we may not be thinklng of.
SENATOR PEPPmR: I think that is right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Is there anything further on this

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.
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draft? If not, we are through with 60(b), I think it was.
Have we anything under Rule 617%

JUDGE CLARK: No,

THE CHAIRMAN: Anything under Rule 627

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.
CHICAGO

JUDGE CLARK: e made one chenge which we have dis-

gg cussed, in additlon to’62(b). Ye have already covered that.
%é Thet was a reference.

i 4

B THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. Then we are up to Rule 65(c).
{ ! JUDGE CLARK: There are some duestlons raised, hut

I have nothing to suggest on 65(e).




The MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.

STANDARD BUILDING

LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS * GENERAL REPORTING 51 MADISON AVE,

540 No. MICHIGAN AVE.

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.

CLEVELAND

NEW YORK

CHICAGO

WASHINGTON

o
N3
Nle

1R, DODGE:  YWhat happens Lf there 1s a regl trlal of

fact opened up there?

JUDGE CLARK: You mean upon the bar?

M. DODGZs  Against the_surety.

DEAN MORGAN: In a regular trial.

JUDGE CLARK: You could have a serlous difference of
view 1n the ascertainment bf facts upon a m&tion; I sUppOse
211l tnlis does really is to cover the guestlon of Jurlsdiction
and to simplify the way to bring it to issue.

THE CHAIRMAN: It 1s a consent proceeding, bear 1in
mind. The fellow who goes under boﬂa, the surety, submits
himgelf and agrees that 1t may be trled that way.

MR, DODGE: He appolnts the clerk as his agent to
scceplt service---= )

DEAN MORCGAN: That 1s right.

MR, DODGE: mw—but he doesn't agree to walve hls
right to a jury trial.

DEAN MORGAN: Wo, not necessarily.

JUDGH CLARK: This woul&n‘ﬁ settle that either way,
i think,

DI AN FGRGAN:l No.

MR, DODES: Hils liébility mey be enforced on motlon,

JUDCE CLARK: I think he could have jury trial on
motlon if it ralses an lssuve, Under the Constltutlon, there 1

a Jury trlal right.
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THE QHAIRMAN:  Yes. Are thers any suggestions? Mr,

Armstrong ingists that we say they c&n algo sue 1f they want to
JUDGE CLARK: . e say "without the necessity of an
independent actlon." I should think that might do 1t.

' DEAN MORGAM: Surely. He can do 1t.

SENATOR PEPPER: Because his liability may be enforce

JUDGE CLARK: -Yesﬂ “hen thers are the two bar
associatlions. One of them believeéthaj gervice upon the clerk
Wghould be conditloned upon the surety not having filed‘with
the clerk an appointment of‘an agént W, e have had the pro-
viston in Rule 73(f) on the cost bond. |

THE CHAIRMAN: For years,

JUDGY CLARK: Yes.

THR CHAIRMAN: Shgil we pass on to 66, Recelvers
Appointed by Federal Gourtsl .

JUDGE CLARK: There are some Suggestiohs 6f vording
that we didn't think were very necessary.

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr, Youngduist sajs, ithe headlng
makes 1t plaln, but I do not suppose the headlng 1s 2 part of
the rule,"

- JUDGE CLARK: It was Judge Goodrich, wasn't it, who
ralsed the question originally? We put 1t in alfter the Third
Gifcuiﬁ Gonference. Homebody ralsed the questlon, and then
the Commitlee voted 1t was unneceesary.

THL CHAIRMAN:  You mean to say in the rule that 1t
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is o recelver appointed by a federal court?

]

JUDGE CLARK: That 1s 10,

THL CHAIRMAN: It ls in the tltle.

JUDGH CLARK: We finally put 1t in the tltle.

SENATOR PEPPER: Is there sone demand for thils reform
which dispenses with the necessity of aneillary sppointuent?.
Is the old vractice an evil? I am wondering why we are doing
that.

JUDGE CLARK: You will see that that 1s discussed
on page 77 of our blue book, down in the note; This seems to
nave been llked by the bar. The only thing I can think of
that mlight possibly be wrong with 1t 1s thet the lawyers didn't
seem to f£ind anything wrong with 1%T.

MR, OCGLEBAY: It was unanimously approved.

THE CHAIRMAN: That makes Clark suspicious! Well,
we are up to 68. Are there any chanpes in that?

JUDGE CLARK: I don't think so. There are sugges-
tions, bui we don't consider them important. Now we are up Lo
71A. N

| THE CHATRMAN: We will pass that here. Rule 737

JUDGE CLARK: Of course, we have had a discussion of

the nmatter of time.

THE CHATRMAN: Time is paseing, On 714, e were
trying to gel action by ﬁhe Department of Justice as 1o whether

or not thev sgree with our stand that our proposed revision of
] e
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rules of procedure should be uniform 1n all condemnation cases
of every kind and every agency, except that the constitnfion of
the tribunal that awarded therdamages should be as speclfied

in a federal statute and, 1n the absence of thabt, by the local
state-law. Tﬁé Department wanted Jury trial, but Congress
turned the Jury idea down, and the TVA 1s set agalnst the jury.
Thelr system has worked to great advantage. You have had
thelr memorandun in which they have demonstrated that the Jjury
system would Aot vroduce uniformity. They have areas That
they take. If they have a jury‘awarding verdicts on each

plece, there 1s no uniforalty in the compengation that ls

awarded. Having the commisslon system to start with, the com-

mission can deal with a whole area on the same baslis for
evaluation all through. We have gone all over that.

You tried to get them to say whether they are
against 1t or for it. Have you any idea whether they are
roing to be able to report to us on 11?7

JUDGEE CLARK: I don't know. I sent it over by mes-
senger yesterday afternoon. I can call them a little later,
0f course, our committee has been really acting, and I think
that this suggestion has never been discussed by the gentlemen
bafore us, _

THE CRATRMAN: That is right. Senator Pepper made
the point vesterday that the Coummlittee as a whole ought to

nase on that.
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SENATOR PEPPER: It seems (o me, slr, that thal sug-
gestlon has been talked over & good deal 1nfcrmallj, and 1%
seens to me that it met with pretty general approval., I should
tﬁink the proper course was to vote on 1%, and 1f the proposi-
tion éf the Ghairman is approved, then it seemg to me the rule
should be drawn in conformity with it. VWe should then serve
it on the Lands Division or the Department of Justice, and
they can either accept 1t or reject 1t. If They reject 1it, we
are through. We have tried and have gotten nowhere. However,
1f they accept it subject to a few relatively unimportant
chenges. that could be settled by a mall vote, could it not,
sip? ' '

| THE CHATRMAN: Yes. They have had this draft with
that proposal in 1% for how long?

JUDGE CGLARK: They haven't had this wording here,
which 18 the new wording we have on page 30 of éur supplemental
renort, They didn't have that until sometime yvesterday after-
noon.

THE CHAIRMAN: They have had the general lde& before
them from your previous dralt since when?

JUDEE CLARK: 'The general ldea they have had some-
what informally this way: Just before Christmas, I think it
wns, I had some talk with the Attorney General and with his
assistant. This wasn't the Lands Divislon at all. I told

them that we were working on something, and I let them sees 1%,




' STANDARD BUILDING

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc. .
LAW STENOGRAPHY - CONVENTIONS - GENERAL REPORTING 51 MADISOMN AVE,

540 NO. MICHIGAN AVE.

NATIONAL PRESS BLDG.

CLEVELAND

NEW YORK

CHICAGOD

WASHINGTON

e

About that time I sent them a etatement, saying, "For your
information I am sending you this, and I understand that Hajor
Tolman will get in touch with the Lands Division.! 8o, I

don't know how seriously he took 1t, of course.

| THE.CHAIRMAN: The trouble is partlally my fault be-

cause from September through fo January 15 I was busy with this
Pearl Harbor business, wasn't in my office, énd had no time to
do anything with this. I sort of took 1t fcrxgranteﬁ, it I
thought of 1t at all, that Major Tolman wathaking care of 1it.
I had had extended correspondence with him about this thing and
told him that I thought 1t was up to him to get hold of the
Lands Division and get them to sftate what thelr posltion was
before we went any further., I was busy in that way, and I
dldn't follow 1t up. The. MajJor hasn't been well, and appar-
ently he didn't fdllow it up. Bo, there has been no pressure
on the Department up to date, apparently, to fish or cut balt
on that pfdposal. I think the Senator is rlght; the Comnittee
itself hasn't really authorlzed that proposal.

JUDGE CLARK: I would like to add a little more to
'that,‘because the ¥ajor really has saild ﬁo me in extenslive
correspondence that I haven't understood the Chalrman's pro-
nosal. There has been a difference of view as to what he was
to present. He hes written me several times.

THE CHAIRMAN: I wrote him a letter more than thrse

months apo in whiech I sald that the provosal was perfectly
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clear, and I stated‘to him whet 1t was sgo there wouldn't be any
question that he misunderstood. You remenber, you.had some
lettere with him.

JUDGE CLARK: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: I wrote him directly, and I seld I
thought he mlsunderstoaﬁ your positlon entirely. So, for itwo
or three months he has known exactly what the 1ldea was.

JUDGL CLARK: Of course, I ought not to try to com-
ment. He len't here, and I am sorry he isn't. It scems to me
he haén‘t accepted thet version. Don't you think that in his
later corresvondence with us he gdes back to the same thing?

THE CHAIRMAN: I don't think he 1s qulte as clear on
the subject.

JUDGE CLARX: I would like for my own information to
know whsther we have been golng beyond it or not, and I think
it would be worth while to get the view of the Commlttee.

Thiis 1s the place to settle 1t. The thing is, the Major
hasn't believe@ in this compromisea He has argued that 1t
destroys the uniform rule, as it does. It does 1t in & very,
very vital aspect. There is no gquestion about 1t. »

THi CHAIRMAN: He wants the rule to provide that

here should be Jury trial in every case, instead of court.

JUDGE CLARK: Yes. He has resisted that, you sece,
and that is the meln recgon he hasn't gone to the Department.

MR, DODGE: Why does it destroy the rule in any vital
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reaspect?

JUDGE CLARK: It destroys 1t as far as the trial goes
I mean it destroys uniformity,

THE CHAIRMAN: In one narrow resvect,

MR, DODGE: One narrow respect. That 1s 2ll.

THE CHAIRMAN: Centlemen, 1t is hard %o reconclls
yvourself to the fact that we haven't a proposal that means =
uniform rule all the wéy through, but the question is whether
these rules should_?rescribe e uniform ftribunal--to wilt, a
jury--to award dameges 1in all these caseg. The TVA has an
unascallable position on that on the facts, on the record,.
There is no possible chance of making a reasonable argument
before Gong?ess, for instance, against thelr apposition, that
they ought to be saddled with Jury trial. Their asslistant
general counsel came up and spent a whole day in my office

Loy

coing over what they were doing. He wrote a long memorandum

about it. He demonstrated that this present statutory system
with the TVA, with their great sreas of condemnation (it isn't
Just a case of pleking out a city block, but wﬁole areas), is
invulnerable, | |

Their statute prescribes, &s you remember, that the
TVA has, first, a commlssion of three men who can act. They
san act in great areas and use uniformlty of treatment of 21l

the 0eoﬁle. Then it goes Lo a three-judge dlstrict court,

'y

of which I believe one hasg to be a clrcult court judge. Then,
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the statute also provides that on appeal to the circult court
of apneals, fhe C.C.4. may act de novo, may take a&ditional
evidence.,

To make éhings éhort, he ﬁ monstrated that they had
had wénéerful success withyit. As a result of the uniformity
of treatment, as a result of hevint the same tribunal handle

great areas, they have gotten settlements with people who

felt that théy-dldn’t need to gamble with a Jjury because they

‘were getting equal treatment with everybody else. Having a

jury for every tract in two or three counties wouldn't work.
I made up my mind, alfter hearing what they had to say, that we
couldn't meke a case o justify a jury provision in the TVA.

MR, DODGE: Did they accépt our act in other par-
ticulars?

THE CHAIRM AN Yﬁu heard what thelr position was
here., They had a WEble 1ot of points about 1t before. I have
never hesrd from them since they came before us a year or so
ago. They were lnclined not to reslee much objection To sonme

of 1t. They gagged a whole lot- about snything that looked as

if they had to get an abstract of title and know every defend-

ant before a proceeding wes brought, and we met that by a
provision that initially when they brought a sult and wanted
to be in a hurry to get an order for the taking, they had to
name oﬁly’the defendants whom.they Knew at that time. but then

they would hsve to contlinue thelr investlgation of the title
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and supplement the proceeding later by adding the additional
owners se they were dlscovered, which seemed To éatisfy Tl
You remember also that the Lands Division tried
twice to get a blill through Congress to prescribe Jury trials
in ali these cases, and 1t has been twice beaten. The fellous

in Congress wanted conformity. The fellows who had Jury trlale

STANDARD BUILDING
CLEVELAND

provided by state law objJected to the Jury trial clause as much
a8 the representatives of the states that had other means, be-

cause they took the position that this was a matter that oughi

5} MADISON AVE,
NEW YORK

to be settled by state law, and even though they had Jury triasl

orovided by thelr own state law, they sympathlzed with the
other states that dldn't have and voted against a law that
imposed a Jury trial in thtes that provided for commlssions
or whatnot.

As a result of that, it seemed to those of us who

THE MASTER REPORTING COMPANY, Inc.
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were working on it that 1f you wanted to get anything through

at all, that would pass Gongresg,'and that would not be

§§ busted there or by the TVA, 1t would be a procedural rule Tthat
;5 prescribed 21l procedure, a uniform, simplified procedure,

2

: with the single exception of the questlon of the constitution
%E and powere of the tribunals that passed on compensatlion, that
&2 .

%E they should be as fixed by federal statute 1f there be one,

L3

and, if not, according to the local practice. That puts the
B Department of Justice ripght up to the questlon of whether they

will oprose or support a rule that does not grant them a Jury
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triel in all these cages,

MR, DODGE: TIs 1t the ldea to suppress our rule com-
pletely if the Lande Divisglon won't agree to 1t?

THY CHAIRMAN:  That hasn't been decided, but the
diffléulty.is thig: I don't know whether we can force or bught
to try to force, before the Court and before the Congress, a
condemnation rule on the Department of Justice, which handles
the bulk of these4cases, againat their will and agalnst thelr
opposition. I suppose if the Attorney General went up and
oppoéed it either before the Court or the (Congregs--

MR, DODGE [ Intervosingl: Couidn't we report Lt as a
supplementary rule to the Court?

THE CHAIRMAN: You mean in the face of thelr onnosl-

o
b,m..c
]
o
-3

ME. DODGE:  To be dealt with independently.

THE CHAIRMAN: That is what we propose to do. Ve
agreed at the last meeting that we would go ahead at thls meet-
ing and get up our final report to the Court on all the amend-
mente to the old rules, and that the condemnation rule, what-
aver we did with 1t at thles meeting, had to go back to the bar
for further consideration, because there has been violent
oppogition to the old draft by the bar and they ought to see
the new one. So, the things will be handled separately anyway,
but, of course, what we do with the ruleg 1f the Department of

Justlice 1g opposed to the view thet is adopted by the Committec
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(I mean about the Jury trial business) remalne to be declded.
If you went to, you can report to the Court a supplementary
renort after the bar hée seen the thing, that the bar generally
favors 1%, the Committee favors 1it, and the TVa and the Dls-
trict of Columblia favor i1t, but the Department of Justlce 1ls

acainst 1t because it doesn't provide for Jury trials, glve

CTLET

o

them a note explaining the whole situation, and let the Court

declde whether in the face of the Department's opvosltion they

w11l promulgste 1%,

MAR. LIMANN: Mr, Mltchell, this rule, as I under-
stand 1t, in present form would provide conformity‘in é#ery
proceeding in a federal court under a state statute.

THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, no. The rule, as we have drafted
1t, provides for-uniformhprccedure sccording to the federal
rules. You mean the case where the condemnation ig authorized
by a state law, in a diversitfy of citizenship cage?

M=, LEMAHMN: . That ie right. I note that you and
Judge Donworth both agree that conformlty should cantinue in

condemnations which arise under the condemnation stetutes of
the states. Judge Donworth says federal Judges 'nd lawyere
are entirely famlillisr with and satisfied<with state practice
1ln condemnation caées, Thie makes me:wbnder somewhat whether
the Devpartment of Justice is jﬁstified in preseing so strongly
for a uniform federal rule. e have a good many condemna-

tion cases by public utilitles, and so on, who are proceeding
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in fhe federsl court under the diverslty clause but who want
to condemn in accordancé with state vractice,

THE CHAIRMAI:  You ralse another questlon,

VR, LEMANE: T had not quite visualized, until I rot
1t in this correspondence that I hed with Malor Tolman, that
hare we'really are not going to have an abandonment of con-
formity anyhow 1 we present thies in the way 1n which I under-
stand 1t presently stands when Mr. Moore and Judge Clark got
through with it, It will not provide for a complete federal
avatem even apart frbn thls jury provosition.

THE CHAIRMAN: The Committee has never O.K.d4 ihat
elauce that saié that‘there should be conformity with state law
in cases arising under state statutes.

MR, LEMARHN: Judge Donworth and Malor Tolman, I
understand, have both reached the conclusion in thelr minds
thet 1f we didn't ksep-oonformity in those.cases, Wwe were golng
to run into more obhjectlons because the federal judges and
practitioners had a1l preferred to use the state procedure 1in
condemnation cases éven.when‘the cases were in the federal
courts, I Just want tn bring that out in the open, Mr. Chalr-
man, because if that 1ls the congidered opinion of these two
gentlemen and the Commliittee as a whole should acqulesce in
that, 1t would lecve me., asg I sald here, with added doubt e
to whetﬁer we sﬁoulé try to do anything wlith this rule,

THE CUATRAN:  That is true. I remember that. It

e
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seems to me that the opposlition of those who want conformity

to gtate law in cases arising'under state stefutes in diverslty
of ecltizenship cases, which 1lg probably a relatively small

part of the condemnation caseg In the federal court, ls the
same oprositlion thait came up agalnst the adoption of any feder-
a1l rules at all. It 1la Just a revival of the o0ld idea that
every bar in each state is familiar with its own praectice and
doesn't like to have a new gystem folsted on it, which it has
to learn. They prefer to contlnue in thelr own way. Thael was
the same opposition we got to the whole idea. That i1s¢ why the
pill for a uniform system was Ffought for twenty years in
Gongress,

SENATOR PEP?ER: ¥Mr., Cheirman, I don't like to inter-
rupt Mr, Lemann, but I happen to know that he is not indiffer-
ent to lunch,

THE CHAIRMAN: Let's adjourn, then,

{ The meeting adjourned at one-five o'clock.]
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ARDHASDAY AFPTERHNOON BHSSION
Harch-27, 1946

The meeting reconvened at two o‘clbck, George Wherton
Pepper, Vice Chalrman of the Committee, presiding.

SLNATOR PEPPEZR: Gentlemen, the Chalrman asked me to
call you to order at two o'clock. He was called out of the
room for & few minutes., I hesitate to go on with the Condemna-
tion Rule until -the Chairman gets back, because he 1s so much
concerned. I suggest that 1in the meantime we glve our atten-
tion to the fewrite of 54(b), which has been supplied to us by
the Reporter,

JUDGE CLARK: And also Rule 30(b) on discovery. You
will»find both of those. -

SENATOR PLPPER: Then, let's take them up in thelr
numeriecal order. Filrst, 30(b). I will read it aloud. Elimi-

add

jo

n

0y

nate proposed smendment in lines 14-17, p. 38 of draft,'
at tre end of present Rule 30(b) the following:

*The productlion or inspectlon of the contents of any
writing which came into exlstence subsequent to thertransaetisﬁ
or oecurrénce that is the subject matter of the clailm sued upor
and which is in the possession of an adverse partj, his
attorney, surety, indemnitor, or agent, shall not be requlred
unlese the examining party shall show that [he will be prejudided
in prepéring his clailm or defensel [prejudice will result to

hlm or to the preparation of nis case for triall 1f such pro-
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ductlon or lngpectlon is not ordered., Belforse ordering produc-

tion or inspection, the court shall filrst examine such writing
to determine whether such orejudice will re=zult but in no event
may the court @rdef the productlon or inspection of any writing
reflecting an attorney's mehtal impressions, cénclusians,
opinlons, or legal theorlies, or the conclusions of expert wit-
nesses retained by the adverse party. !

Mr. Chalrman, I had just called the Committee %o
order 1ln your absence and, thinking that we had better not
take up Rule 71 until you returned, we were filling in time by
taking up the flrst rewrite of the Réporter, which is of 30(b),
and then we were going to take up the rewrlie of 54(p). I have
just read the proposed rewrite of 30(b). Will you take over
now?

[ Mr. Mitechell took the chalr.}

JUDGZ CLARK:  As TGenator Peoper indicated, we put two
different formulae in lines 6 and 7. Usge one or the Gther o,
of course, suggest Semethiné else.

DEAN MORGAN: First, Charles, may I call your atten-
tion to lines 2 and 3, ¥transaction or occurrence that is the
subjeat matter of the claim'. Haven't you got words in there
that just invite all kinds of construction, "transaction',
*ogourrence", and Ysubject matter“? What sbout a contract?

JUDGE CLARK: Let me go back over that a little., Thy

sugerestion in the form that it came to us from the lnsurance
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lavwvers was the "acerual of the cause of action, We haven't
vet brought back in "ecause of action,’
DEAN MORGAN: Yot "eause of action®. "It is "accrual
of the action®, isgn't 1it?
JUDEE CLARK: We thought some of using the term
"acerual of fhe elaim?, and that 1s an alternative, 1f you
wigh, "the accrual of the claim for relief", However, 1t
seemed that what you wanted more was the accrual of the general
subject matter, so to speak, and we took these words because
they have been used so often in the rules. It is true that
there are possibilities of debate gbout them, but I should
think there sre fewer possibilities here. I should think they
were somewhat clearer here than where they already apvesr in
the rules., For example, they appear ln the counterclaim sec-
tion very prominently, and they also appear in this Rule 5L(b).
ZAN MORGAN:  Would the transactlon or occurrence b«
the breach of the contract or the contract 1tself, for example.
in & contract_case? ;
JUDGE CLARX: What we want is thé breach., I shogld
guppose this would be the breach. -
D AN MORCGAN:s I don't know whether it would be. That
is the trouble.
JUDGE DOBIW: "transaction or occurrence"'is a
'little Ernader than "trensgaction", isn't 1t? Yiransaction' is

used in the old code on the counterclalms, and a lot of the
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courteg have wiven what I think 1s s hldeously narrow interpre-
tation to it. I suppose 1f you get run over by a street car,

it 1s more an occurrenée than it is a transaction. If 1t is

a contract, you know that there is something of that kind. I
would like to get away from “cause of actlon’, 1f we can. UWe
have never used 1t befaréo |

DEAN MORGAN: I don't want that in, 1f we can help 1t

MR. LEMA&N: Whet other changes have you made in the-
language of the Insurance Counsel?

THE CHAIRMAN: It/appears on page 1% of the Reporter!
suoplementary report of March 20, under Rule 30. The wofding_
of the Insurance Counsel is set forth verbatim,

MR, LEMANH: Yes, I see 1t.

THE CHAIRMAN: One thing that struck me 1lg that this
1s a reproduction of thet in this respect, but I am wondering
whether this is too_bfoad. ""he production or inspection of
the contents of any writing which came into exlistence subse-
aquent to the transaction or oceurrence ... énd which 1g 1in the
ﬁossession of an adverse party". The i1dea in ny head 1s some-
thingz whlch came 1nto his possession 1n connectlion with the
preparation for the trial. I wondér 1f you can see documents
whlch have been in hls possession after the event, important
documentary evidence in conneotign wlth the case, which may
not be the statements of witnesses at all, but a letter which

some fellow has written to somebody else making statements

e
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about the occurrence, This fellow got hold of 1t in =zome way,
and 1t came into his possession. The thought T had was that
this restriction 1s intended to cover things that he brought
into existence by way of preparation for trial, by way of golng
to people and getting thelr statements and whatnot. That is
the idea that I have had in my head ebout it.

DEAN MORGAN: That is what I had, too.

THE CHAIRMAN: The stuff that he had procured fronm
people, statemente of witnesses, and whatnot.

MR, DODGE: Suppose the defendant sets up & releage
axgcuted after the sult was brought.

THE CHAIRMAN: That 1g a document in the hands of
the plainﬁiff, isn't 1t7

MR, DODGE: In the hands of the defsendant.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, that 1s right.

MH. DODGE: The plalntlff wants to see 1t because he

-

clalms it 1is forged,
THEZ CHAIRMAN: That came into exlstence arter the
event on which the clalm 1s based, and the fellow can't inepect
it.
AN MORGAN: That isn't the thing we are trying to
hit at all.
l THE CHAIRMAN: My point ls on this broad language,

In the deelsions they always talk about. stulf that is procured

in prepsration for a case, procured by a party in the
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preparation of his defense. You don't procure a releass ln
preparatlon for defense,

DaAi MORGAN: Not at all,

THI CHAIRMAN: The idea 1s somethlng that he has
gotten. He gete busy and goes out énd interviews wilbtnesses and
gets their statements. That 1s the thlng you are guarding here
really. To broaden it out and say anythling that Just happened
to come into existence after the day the cause of zaction 1s
aued on, without sayling that 1T is sdmething he has gone oub
with his agents, investlpgators, and lawyers, and dug up for
the purpose of the trial or brought into existence, is not
what we wish to have represented in this draft. I don't know
how you could phrase.

MR, LEMANN: Perhaps you could use langusge simllar
to the Reporter's originsl. draft on page 38, lines 14 and
following, and Say,‘“The production or inspection of the con-
tents of any wrlting prepared or obtalned by the adverse partyh.

THR CHAIRMAN: "in the preparation of the case for
trialt, That expresses the idea. It certalnly satlsfles the
bar,

MR, LEMANN: How about substituting that languapge?
It would read then: ﬁThe production or inspectlon of the con-
tents of any writing prepared or obtalned by the adverse party
his attorney, surety, indemnitor, or agent, in the preparatlon

of the cage for trial shall not be required®,
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THE CHAITMAN:  You can add there "and which came into
exlstence after',

b ¥4
IS

R, LEMANN: 3ould you need that?

THE CHATRMAN: I don't know. The Senator had that
Ldea,

MR, DODGE: How can you produce the contents of a
writing?

DEAN MORGAN: That is what I say.

MR, DODGE: It is "The production or inspecticn of
any writing", |

DEAN MORGAN: Yes, that 1s the usual phrasge,.

MR, LEMANH: Or "papers, doouments or other writingh,

JUDGE CLARK: I think 1f you put that in, 1f yon
took "preparstion for trial®, you wouldn't need to stress when
1t came into exlstence, would you?

GAN MORGAN: I don't think you need that, elther.

JUDGE CLARK: How would thls do? "The production or
inspection of any writing obtalned or prepafe& by the adverse
varty, hls attorney, surety, indemnitor, or agent, upon
investipation in preperation for trial',

MR, LEMANN: ‘Yghall not be recuired’,

JUDGE CLARK: ‘Tupon investigation or in preparation
for trlal® is the language we used,
THZ CHAIRMAN: Why do you have to say "upon investl-

gation"?
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MR, LEMANE:  You heven't "upon investization® here.

JUDGE DOBIZ: Recause you don't kuaow whether there 1ls
roing to be trial at all. You might settle 1t. As coon as the
acoident happens, one of the claim apgents goes out and gets all
the statements he can.

JUDGE CLARK: I will leave 1%t out.

JULGEE DOBIE: The caée may never be tried,

PROFESSOR MOORE: He may get 1t before a sult 1ls even
comnngheed,

JUDGE DOBIE: Or even thaugﬁt of.

SENATOR PEPPER: That is the reeason I had tried to

use the general language, a thing coming into existence after

the event giving rise to the actlion, but this would be equally
ccod, wouldn't 1t7

JUDGRE CLARK: Then you would go on as in line 5,

THE GHATRMAN: You could say, "in aporehension of a
case or ln preparation of a case for trial'., That is the

S A,

lanpuaee the British use and that some of the American courts

MR, LEMANN: In anticlpation,

DEAN MORGAN: In antlelpation of the litigation or
in preparation of the case for trial.

MR, DODEE: Yhere does that language ocour?

THR CHAIRMAN: It occurs in all the Engllsh cases,

i

and in a grest many of the Auerlcan district court cases under
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the pfesent rule they use the words, "under an apprehenslon or
Tesr of litiration or in actual preparation for trlalM,

JUDGE DOBIE: This says, "the examining party shall
show!, He mizht not be the examining party if he doesn't get 11

SHmNATOR PEPPER: How would that read, then, Mr.
Henorier?

JUDGE CLARK: . "The production or inspeetlon of any
writing fl have left out "of the contents"] obtained or pre-
pared by the adverse party, his attorney, surety, indemnltor,
or agent",

SENATOR PEPPEE: "in antleipation of or in preparatioc

THE CHAIRMAN: *in anticipation of the litigation or
in preparation for trial",

JUDGE CLARK: That is it. Pshall not be requlred
unless the examining party shall show that',

JUDGE DOBIE: Is "examining party" a good term, do
you think? He may not be permitted the examination. It 1s the
party seeking the examlnation, really. You say, "unlesg the
examining party shall show that®,

THE CHAIRMAN: "the verty applying therefor',

STNATOR PEPPER: I 1like the first alternative better

than the second here in line 6.
JUDGH CLARK: I think I do myself. ‘“ehall show that

he will be préjudiced in preparing his claim or defense 1f sucl

=
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production or inspection is not ordered."”

SEEATOE PRPPER:  May I suggest that In these district
court oﬁinions s conelderable number of them seem to show that
the 3udges,withoutAmuéh analogy are influenced by a varietly of
considerations, not merely prejudice to élaim or defense, bui
in some instances it ieg a feilrly obvious case 1n which the
aoving party has taken 1t easy end ls now tryving to appropriate
the beneflt of gome other matfer or 1s trylng to save money by
making the other fellow pay the cost of this and that, and
then he will reap the benefit of it. I wonder if it le neces-
sary to speclfy whaﬁ he hasg to show in preclese terms, whether
1% would not be sufficient to say, "unless the examinlng party
shall satisfy the court that s faillure to grant his motlon
will.result in injustice“; or some phrase of that sort.

THS CHAIRMAN: ‘Yor unfalrly preludlice his claim'.

I think ﬁnfairness"fe the idea bhack of 1t, A fellow can say

1t is poing to be a great advantage to him in the preparétien
of hls case if he cén‘see all the statements made by the wit-
negses the other fellow has interviewed, but it has to be sonmec-
thing a little bit more than that.

JUDGE DOBIE: I don't think you can spell out,
though, every exiraneous circumstance that a Judge would take
into consideration, do you, Senator?

C BENATON PEPFER: I don't. We can't escape Judiclal

dt scretion here, even 1f 11t were desirable to do so.-
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JUDGE DOBIE: Certainly not,

THE CHAIRMAN: whet you mean is that the party 1is
required to satlsfy the judge that 1In Justice and falrness he
is reasonsbly entltled to the stuff 1n the prepsration of his
cage. I alsc had the i1dea that the court should be satisfled
that abuse would not result. For instance, a fellow comes in
and wants to see the statement of a witness for some resson,

I don't kunow why he should went to see 1t in the early étages
of the'case unless he wantes to get some testimony to rebut 1t

that L1s, he wants to fake something up. If the wliness ls &

friendly one, willing to talk, he can go to him himself and getl

the statement. The reason he wante to see the sﬁatement lg to
sge how Tar the fellow is tled up to a certaln theory. That
may be one thing. I think that baeck of 1t 211l 1g the feeline
that o many of these demands are for the purpose of framing
the case, knowing what certaln people are claiming of are
going %o claim,

JUDGE DOBIZE: I think that the granting‘of one of
these motlons may in a number of instances bring on a setitle-~
ment. The attorney for the plaintlff seeg these things and
save, "I heven't nearly so good a case as I thought, and T had
better accept this settlement, whleh I think ies pretty falr in
the light of what the other slde has got."

MR, LEMANN: This dumps it right back onto The

diseretlon of the trial judpe. It will be open to remark and
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debate; come Jjudges will vermit 1t and gome won't. In the sane
Algtriet, one judge will permit it, and another judgé won't,
One just will say thet 1t élwayg unfalrly vrejudices, and an-
other will say, "I don't think 1t does.' I don't know how you
are goling to;avoid it.

JUDGEE DOBIE: You can't.

¥R. LEMANY: Without an absolute rule, elther
absolutely forbldding 1% or absolutely permltting 1t. At
least, we have a Timitation in the next Sentehce. After all,
the clauge.we are using is propounded by the Insuranée Ceuﬁeelj

h

i
x

nd we are adopting'it practically as they put 1t forward, with
aome relatlvely wminor changeé__ |

MR, DODGE: 'Hay we have the language suggested by
Senator Pepper read again?

DEAKN MORGAN: Injustice or undue hardship.

SENATOR PEPPAR:. That was 1t.

DEAN MORGAI: ‘f"would cause injustice or undue hard-
ship to the moving varty." Why lsn't that all right?

MR, LEMANN: "will unfalrly oprejudice".

DEAN MORGAN: Vwlll unfalrly prejudlce or cause
injustice or undue hardship". |
MR, LEMANN: Use both?
DEAN MORGAM:  Yes, both, elther one,
JUDGE DORIE: I like "herdship' there.

¥R, LEMANN: The Inesurance Coungel used the words
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"manifest prejudlce'.

JUDGE DOBIE: YWe lelt that out.

M2, LEMANN: We have toned that down to Yunfairly
prejudice“7 and I guess théy would 1ike "injustice or undue
herdship" better,

DEAN MORGAN: ﬁouldn'f you?

MR, LEMANN: If I were they, yes.

JUDGE CLARK: If vou are soing to leave 1t in, T
take 1t that it will be '"prejJudiced in »reparing his case or
subjected to undue hardship"?

SENATOR PEPPEZR: I don't 113@ that "prejudliced in
prevaring hisg claim or defense", because 1ln nine cases out of
ten thies is poing greetiy to facilitate hle preparation. 'Sé,
ne will always be able to say, "It 1s a cholce betﬁeen my
having to doﬁthis thing myself or prejudiclng me by pfeveﬁﬁing
me from getting the beneflt of the other fellowts ;nvestigam